# Eye on the World Dec. 4, 2021

This compilation of material for "Eye on the World" is presented as a service to the Churches of God. The views stated in the material are those of the writers or sources quoted by the writers, and do not necessarily reflect the views of the members of the Church of God Big Sandy. The following articles were posted at churchofgodbigsandy.com for the weekend of Dec. 4, 2021.

## **Compiled by Dave Havir**

**Luke 21:34-36**—"But take heed to yourselves, lest your souls be weighed down with self-indulgence, and drunkenness, or the anxieties of this life, and that day come on you suddenly, like a falling trap; for it will come on all dwellers on the face of the whole earth. But beware of slumbering; and every moment pray that you may be fully strengthened to escape from all these coming evils, and to take your stand in the presence of the Son of Man" (Weymouth New Testament).



An article by Dennis Prager titled "Fear Is Deadlier Than Viruses" was posted at dennisprager.com on Nov. 23, 2021. Following is the article.

The most famous words of Franklin Roosevelt, America's longest-serving president, were, "The only thing we have to fear is fear itself."

One wonders if any world leader would or could say that today. We live in the Age of Fear.

All of my life, I thought love and hate were the two most powerful human emotions.

But owing to recent events, I have changed my mind.

I now understand that for most people, fear is the strongest emotion.

In fact, I've come to realize that it is possible to get people to do anything if you instill enough fear in them. Specifically, irrational fear.

Fear of covid-19, for example, is rational. But media and governments induced irrational fears. That's why millions of healthy people stayed indoors for a year or more, why a vast number of people wore masks while walking or sitting alone outdoors, and why so many parents did not allow their young children to play with

other children for a year or more, even though the covid-19 mortality rate among children was considerably less than the flu's mortality rate among children.

All of this was caused by irrational fear. It turns out that fear is not only more powerful than love and hate; in most people it is more powerful than reason. And when it is, it is far more destructive—to the individual and to society—than rational fear.

What is rational fear? When a soldier fears going into battle, that is rational. Soldiers cannot allow fear to control their behavior, but their fear is not irrational. If a mugger points a gun at you, it is rational to feel fear. If you are diagnosed with cancer, it is rational to experience fear.

Rational fear is not necessarily a bad thing. It is irrational fear that does the most harm—to yourself, to others and to all of society.

The Salem witch trials of the 17th century exemplified irrational fear leading to evil: the killing of women who were believed to be witches.

You would think that the Enlightenment of the 18th century, with its focus on reason and science, would have led to a great lessening of irrational fear.

It hasn't.

To cite a number of examples, an unknowable (but not small) number of Americans—usually among the best educated—prohibited their parents from seeing their grandchildren, either because the grandparents or the grandchildren were not vaccinated. They did this despite the fact that the number of young people infected with covid-19 was close to zero and despite the fact that there were extremely few cases of children infecting adults. Sweden kept its schools open for all students under the age of 16 throughout the pandemic, and studies have since confirmed that the risk to Swedish teachers of infection by students was extremely low. Such is the power of irrational fear.

To take another contemporary example, many people have decided not to have children because they fear that a warming planet represents an "existential threat" to life. Now, it is rational to be concerned about climate change, but it is irrational not to have children because of it. And it gets even more irrational. Their parents often support this decision, despite their deep yearning to be grandparents.

Irrational fear is also a major source of hatred. People hate what they fear. It was Germans' irrational fear of Jews—people who made up under 1% of the German population—that led to the unique evil known as the Holocaust.

Given the awful power of fear, what can you do to be less fearful?

The first thing you must do is determine whether your fears are rational or irrational.

And that can only be accomplished by thoroughly studying the issue—whatever it happens to be: global warming, a pandemic, racism or any other divisive subject.

For example, black people are told to fear white police because white police are racist and want to do them harm. This is largely an irrational fear. It is well-documented that in any given recent year, the number of unarmed black

Americans killed by police is under 20—nearly all of whom posed serious threats to the lives of the policemen who killed them.

Another example: Credible scientists and other experts who acknowledge that global warming is taking place, but contend that it is not an existential threat to life, are dismissed as "anti-science" and their views suppressed. Read them, and many of your fears will be allayed. (You might even decide to have children.)

Most fears are stoked by governments and their allies in mass media and in Big Tech, who in turn suppress contrary opinions. Therefore, please understand that when you hear only one opinion, and that opinion is designed to make you afraid, there is a good chance that your fears are irrational.

Determining whether your fears are rational or irrational is one of the most important things you will ever do. The quality of your life and the life of your society depend on your making that distinction.



An article by Dennis Prager titled "A Brief Guide to Leftist Destruction" was posted at dennisprager.com on Nov. 30, 2021. Following is the article.

To understand the modern world, perhaps the most important rule one needs to know is this: Everything the Left touches it ruins.

This first became clear to me years ago during my radio show. I was talking about the Left's war on the Boy Scouts (for not accepting announced gay people). It was becoming clear that this would ultimately lead to the decline of the Boy Scouts, which led me to ask: "Will the left replace the Boy Scouts with a left-wing Boy Scouts?"

Then I answered my own question: Of course not. Because the Left only destroys; it doesn't build anything (other than government).

In support of that observation, here is a list of many of the things the Left ruins and often destroys.

#### ■ No. 1: Art

The Left long ago conquered the art world. Consequently, since the 20th century, most modern art has been ugly, meaningless and nihilistic—the opposite of what Western art had always been.

#### ■ No. 2: Music

What the Left did to the eyes in art, it did to the ears in music. As a part-time conductor, I can say with some knowledge that since the invention of atonal music (an oxymoron if there ever was one), most contemporary classical music is also ugly, meaningless and uninspiring. The people who like such

music are almost all music critics and, of course, music professors. Most lovers of classical music never listen to the stuff.

#### No. 3: Journalism

Journalists were once highly respected. Unless a piece was listed as "opinion," people generally believed they were getting, to the best of a journalist's ability, as truthful a report as possible—"just the facts." Today, on virtually any controversial issue, they are getting opinion, not truth. The purpose of nearly every major newspaper and other "news" outlet is the same purpose Pravda had in the Soviet Union: to transmit the party line.

## No. 4: Colleges and universities

The Left has destroyed universities as places of learning devoted to seeking truth and therefore welcoming, even cultivating, diverse opinions. Virtually every left-wing idea was born at a university.

## ■ No. 5: High schools and elementary schools

Most schools in America—private as much as public—teach children that America is systemically racist and that they are not born male or female, but at a later age will choose whether to be one or the other—or neither. And increasingly, American educational institutions deny objective truth exists, even in mathematics.

## ■ No. 6: Happiness

You can meet happy and unhappy liberals and happy and unhappy conservatives, but you are unlikely to ever meet a happy leftist. The only question is whether the unhappy gravitate to leftism or whether leftism makes people unhappy. Both are probably true.

#### ■ No. 7: The family

People on the Left increasingly choose not to get married and not to have children—in other words, not to make families. And their welfare policies serve to disincentivize the creation of families.

#### ■ No. 8: Women

The rates of depression among young people, especially young women, are higher than ever recorded in American history. One reason is that for half a century, women have been told, as one famous feminist saw put it, "A woman without a man is like a fish without a bicycle." But the fact is that the vast majority of (heterosexual) women need a man to be fulfilled, just as the vast majority of (heterosexual) men need a woman to be fulfilled.

#### ■ No. 9: Childhood

One reason young people on the Left don't want children is that the Left doesn't particularly like children. The teachers unions' adamant refusal to open schools for over a year has opened many Americans' eyes to this

fact. So has the war on children's innocence—like prematurely talking to them about sex and having schools introduce them to drag queens from the age of five.

#### ■ No. 10: Black life

Like the Democratic Party historically, the left is racist. And it is so in precisely the way the word was always used—the Left believes in black inferiority. That is why leftists advocate lowering standards for blacks. That is why they advocate policies that always result in more blacks dying at the hands of other blacks. That is why they believe the state must take care of blacks more than any other group. That is why left-wing policies, from the Great Society to today, have destroyed so much of black life, especially its family life—and they don't care.

#### ■ No. 11: Black-white relations

According to polls and according to just about every American who remembers life from about a decade ago, black-white relations were far superior then and both groups were optimistic about relations other continuing to improve. The Left shattered that with its anti-white, "America is systemically racist" propaganda shouted from almost every major media and relentlessly pushed in almost every school and big business. The Left knows that when blacks and whites feel good about one another, the Left loses its appeal and loses elections.

## ■ No. 12: The military

As the military gets more and more woke— recall the testimony of the chairman of the Joint Chiefs of Staff testifying before Congress about the need to teach the military about white racism—soldier morale declines. Add to this the utterly gratuitous and cruel mandate that every member of the military get vaccinated or be discharged and you understand why military morale is in steep decline.

## ■ No. 13: Late-night television.

Americans who remember the titans of late-night comedy—Johnny Carson and Jay Leno—remember how their sole aim was to bring some smiles and laughter to Americans before they went to sleep. Few people had any inkling of the political views of either host. That is now history. The Left has destroyed late-night comedy. It now consists of little more than angry rants against conservatives.

## ■ No. 14: Superman

Superman was an iconic American hero. Thanks to the Left, he is no more. About a decade ago, Superman stood in front of the United Nations to announce he was renouncing his American citizenship to become a "citizen of the world." And the Left has now changed his motto from "Truth, Justice, and the American way" to "Truth, Justice, and a Better Tomorrow."

#### ■ No. 15: Free speech

Never before has freedom of speech been threatened as it is today. As has been true since the communist revolution in Russia, everywhere the Left has

gained power—from Russia in 1917 to the university and social media today—it has suppressed free speech. There is no exception.

## ■ No. 16: Sports

Until last year, sports was a great American unifier. It was one place Americans could go and, leaving politics behind, Left and Right, Democrat and Republican could root for the same team. No longer. The Left has ruined it by radically politicizing baseball, football and basketball.

The great American tragedy is just about every liberal knows the above is true, but nearly everyone will still vote for the Left.



An article by Joy Pullman titled "In Case With Global Implications, Finland Puts Christians on Trial for Their Faith" was posted at thefederalist.com on Nov. 23, 2021. Following are excerpts of the article.

Juhana Pohjola wouldn't be cast to play his own part if Hollywood made a movie about a bishop put on trial for his faith. The Finnish pastor has inherited a place in the church of Martin Luther, but it appears none of Luther's pugnacity or vitriol.

In person, Pohjola, 49, is forthright but unassuming, and gentle. Stereotypically, the Finn is thin and tall. He often pauses while speaking to carefully consider his next words. He listens attentively to others with far less impressive resumes.

In more than two decades as a pastor, Pohjola has ministered to congregations as small as 30. He has spent his life building a network of faithful churches across Finland, many of which started with a few people gathered for prayer, Bible study, hymn-singing-and communion, if they can get a pastor. In an inperson interview with The Federalist, Pohjola urged fellow Christian leaders to be willing to seek out "one lost sheep" instead of crowds and acclaim.

This is the man who appears to be the first in the post-Soviet Union West to be brought up on criminal charges for preaching the Christian message as it has been established for thousands of years. Also charged in the case that goes to trial on January 24 is Pohjola's fellow Lutheran and a Finnish member of Parliament, Paivi Rasanen.

Rasanen's alleged crimes in a country that claims to guarantee freedom of speech and religion include tweeting a picture of a Bible verse. Potential penalties if they are convicted include fines and up to two years in prison.

## Finnish Authorities: The Bible Is Hate Speech

Rasanen and Pohjola are being charged with "hate speech" for respectively writing and publishing a 24-page 2004 booklet that explains basic Christian theol-

ogy about sex and marriage, which reserves sex exclusively for within marriage, which can only consist of one man and one woman, for life. The Finnish prosecutor claims centuries-old Christian teachings about sex "incite hatred" and violate legal preferences for government-privileged identity groups.

Writer Rod Dreher pointed out the witch hunt nature of this prosecution: "Räsänen wrote that pamphlet seven years before LGBT was added to the national hate-speech law as a protected class. She was investigated once before for the pamphlet, and cleared—but now she's going to undergo another interrogation."

Rasanen and Pohjola both have adamantly affirmed "the divinely given dignity, value, and human rights of all, including all who identify with the LGBTQ community." Christian theology teaches that all human beings are precious, as all are made in God's image and offered eternal life through the death and resurrection of Jesus Christ.

In advance of the trial, Rasanen and Pohjola have been interrogated by police for hours about their theology. Pohjola told me in the interrogation police treated Christian beliefs as thought crimes. In a statement, Rasanen noted that the police publicly admitted their interpretation of Finland's law would make publishing the Bible a hate crime.

"It is impossible for me to think that the classical Christian views and the doctrine of the majority of denominations would become illegal. The question here is about the core of Christian faith; how a person gets saved into unity with God and into everlasting life though the redemptive sacrifice of Jesus. Therefore, it is crucial to also talk about the nature of sin," Rasanen told Dreher. "As we are living in a democratic country, we must be able to disagree and express our disagreement. We have to be able to cope with speech that we feel insults our feelings. Many questions are so debatable and contradictory that we have to have the possibility of discussing. Otherwise the development is towards a totalitarian system, with only one correct view."

# **Major International Implications**

Humans rights lawyer Paul Coleman, who spoke to The Federalist from his Alliance Defending Freedom International office in Vienna, Austria, says Pohjola and Rasanen's cases are a "canary in the coalmine" for freedom of speech across the West. ADF International is providing legal support for Pohjola and Rasanen's cases.

"Although all European countries have these hate speech laws, and these hate speech laws are increasingly being used against citizens for things that they say, this is the first time we've really seen Christians face criminal prosecution for explaining their biblical views," Coleman said. ". . . It's unprecedented. We've not seen attacks on free speech on this level in Europe, and that's why they are extremely important cases, not just for the people of Finland and Paivi Rasanen and the bishop themselves, but for all of Europe. If this is upheld in one jurisdiction, we will no doubt see it in other jurisdictions as well."

Such "hate speech" laws exist in every European country and Western countries such as Canada and Australia, and descend from Soviet influence.

Coleman called them "sleeper laws," saying that in other countries "they could be used any time just like they are in Finland. People need to mobilize against these laws and overturn them."

Legally privileging certain sexual behavior has thus broken western countries' promises of equality before the law for all citizens, as well as enabling government discrimination against citizens who exercise their free speech and religious liberty, as in the Baronnelle Stutzman and Jack Phillips cases in the United States.

"Establishing standards of identity" also lets government meddle in theological controversies that are none of its business, said the Rev. Dr. Jonathan Shaw, who directs church relations for the Lutheran Church-Missouri Synod (LCMS) and has known Pohjola for decades. Pohjola's church is an international partner of the LCMS.

From a natural law and historic Western perspective, "the government isn't supposed to get into people's brains and tell them what's right and wrong to believe and say," Shaw noted in a phone interview. "That's not their realm. Their realm is in externals, things like protect people in their bodies, go to war when necessary, and punish criminals . . . This is really what's at stake [in the Pohjola case]. Government has lost its moorings and doesn't know its purpose."



"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines involve articles that are considered international. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

# **Comments about climate change**

- An article by Tyler Dawson titled "'Pipelines Will Be Blown Up,' Says David Suzuki [Called the 'Godfather of the Canadian Environmental Movement'], If Leaders Don't Act on Climate Change" was posted at nationalpost.com on Nov. 22, 2021.
- An article by Georgia Edkins titled "China and India Set to Receive 1.5 Billion Climate Aid Windfall—Despite Scuppering [Meaning to Thwart] COP26 Coal Pledges" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 27, 2021.

# "Produce as much coal as possible"

■ Looking back to October, an article by Philip Wang titled "China Tells Mines to Produce 'As Much Coal As Possible' " was posted at ctvnews.ca on Oct. 20, 2021.

#### Comments about Israel

- An article by Anna Ahronheim titled "Israeli Military Readying for 'Plan B' If Iran Nuclear Talks Fail" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 28, 2021.
- An article by Staff titled "Israeli PM [Naftali Bennett] Urges World Powers to Resist Iran's 'Blackmail' " was posted at apnews.com on Nov. 29, 2021.

#### **Comments about Iran**

■ An article by Jonathan Swan titled "U.S. Fears Iran Won't Scale Back to 2015 Nuclear Deal" was posted at axios.com on Nov. 29, 2021.

#### **Comments about Saudi Arabia**

■ An article by Tatiana Siegel and Alex Ritman titled "Hollywood Warms to Saudi Arabia's Money Again" was posted at hollywoodreporter.com on Nov. 23, 2021.

#### **Comments about China and Russia**

- An article by Fan Anqi titled "China, Russia in Close Contact on Putin's Beijing Winter Olympics Visit, 'Shows Mutual Support' Amid Western Threat of Olympic Boycott" was posted at globaltimes.cn on Nov. 23, 2021.
- An article by Tom O'Connor titled "China, Russia Condemn U.S. Military Moves Near Borders, Deepen 'Unbreakable' Cooperation" was posted at newsweek.com on Nov. 23, 2021.

#### **Comments about China**

- An article by Shawn Fleetwood titled "Every Biden Gaffe About Taiwan Is a Win for China's Communist Regime" was posted at thefederalist.com on Nov. 23, 2021.
- An article by Gabrielle Reyes titled "Philippines: [Former Boxer Manny] Pacquiao Campaign Vows to Boxing Champ Will Confront China If Elected President" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 23, 2021.
- An article by Hannah Towey titled "China Bars Celebrities From Showing Off Wealth and 'Extravagant Pleasure' on Social Media, Saying Pop Stars Must Comply With 'Core Socialist Values'" was posted at businessinsider.com on Nov. 23, 2021.
- An article by Shirley Zhao and Alex Millson titled "China's Top Movie Ever Is War Epic About U.S. Defeat [Titled 'The Battle at Lake Changjin' Starring Chinese Actor Wu Jing]" was posted at bloomberg.com on Nov. 24, 2021.
- A Reuters article by Kevin Yao titled "China Study Warns of 'Colossal' Covid Outbreak If It Opens Up Like U.S., France" was posted at reuters.com on Nov. 27, 2021.
- An article by Gordon Lubold titled "Pentagon Plans to Improve Airfields in Guam and Australia to Confront China" was posted at wsj.com on Nov. 29, 2021.
- An article by Jordan Boyd titled "Disney Caves to Communist China, Drops 'Simpsons' Episode With Tiananmen Joke" was posted at thefederalist.com on Nov. 29, 2021.
- An article by Gong Qian titled "Political Correctness to Destroy Hollywood's Reputation One Day" was posted at globaltimes.cn on Nov. 29, 2021.
- An article by Mike Dickson titled "WTA [Women's Tennis Association] Suspends All Tennis Tournaments in China in Support of Peng Shuai [2013 Wimbledon Doubles Champion] Amid Fears for Her Safety After She 'Van-

ished' [Suspected House Arrest] Following Sexual Assault Allegation Against Senior Politician" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 1, 2021.

## **Comments about Russia**

- An article by Patrick Goodenough titled "State Department Announces More Nord Stream 2 Sanctions, But Again, Not Against Key Players" was posted at cnsnews.com on Nov. 23, 2021.
- A Reuters article by Maria Tsvetkova titled "Moscow Says 27 More Russian Diplomats Due to Leave U.S. in January" was posted at reuters.com on Nov. 28, 2021.
- An article by Robin Emmott titled "Ukraine PM Says Russia 'Absolutely' Behind Suspected Coup Attempt" was posted at metro.us on Nov. 30, 2021.
- A Reuters article by Gabrielle Tetrault-Farber titled "Russia Says NATO Deploying 'Significant' Hardware Near Its Borders" was posted at reuters.com on Nov. 30, 2021.

#### **Comments about Australia**

- Looking back to October 2021, an article by Alexandra Marshall titled "[Premier Daniel Andrews'] New Bill Allows Police to Jail Mask Breachers" was posted at rebelnews.com on Oct. 26, 2021.
- An article by Staff titled "Thousands of Anti-Lockdown, Vaccine Mandate Protesters March at Covid Rallies Across Australia" was posted at abc.net.au on Nov. 19, 2021.
- An article by Kylie Stevens and Sam McPhee titled "Fury as Controlling Bureaucrats Demand Millions of Australians Wear Masks Through the Christmas Season Even Though 95% Will Be Fully Vaxxed" was posted at dailymail. co.uk on Nov. 23, 2021.
- An article by James Delingpole titled "Australian Army Puts Covid-19 'Close Contacts' Into Quarantine Camps" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 24, 2021.
- An article by Staff titled "Thousands March in Melbourne on Another Weekend of Covid Protests Against Vaccine Mandates" was posted at abc.net. au on Nov. 26, 2021.

#### **International covid news**

- An article by Arne Delfs and Naomi Kresge titled "Merkel Says Covid Spike 'Worse Than Anything We've Seen' "was posted at bloomberg.com on Nov. 22, 2021.
- A Reuters article by Angelo Amante titled "Italy to Restrict Access of Unvaccinated to Indoor Venues—Sources" was posted at reuters.com on Nov. 24, 2021.
- An article by Peter Caddle titled "Rules for Thee, Not for Ski: Austrian Slopes Avoid Lockdown Restrictions" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 24, 2021.
- An article by Harriet Alexander, Chris Jewers and Luke Andrews titled "Scientists Sound Alarm Over New 'Worst-Ever' Super-Mutant Covid Variant

That Could Make Vaccines 40% Less Effective as the UK and Israel Ban Travel From South Africa and Five Other Countries, But Passengers Will Continue to Stream Into U.S." was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 25, 2021.

- An article by Lauren Lewis titled "Israel Shuts Its Borders to All Foreigners to Crack Down on Covid Super-Mutant Omicron as Anti-Vaxxers Protest Lockdown in Netherlands and Germany: Italy and UK Detect Cases" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 27, 2021.
- An article by Danny Lee titled "British Airways Temporarily Suspends Passenger Flights to and From Hong Kong" was posted at scmp.com on Nov. 27, 2021.
- An article by Staff titled "WHO [World Health Organization] Skipped Two Greek Alphabet Letters [Xi] in Naming Coronavirus Variant" was posted at apnews.com on Nov. 27, 2021.
- An article by Ryan Saavedra titled "World Health Organization Skips Over Naming New Coronavirus Variant 'Xi' [From the Greek Alphabet] to Avoid Causing 'Offense': Report" was posted at dailywire.com on Nov. 28, 2021.
- An article by Staff titled "6-Foot Social Distancing Rule Doesn't Protect From Covid-19 Whether Indoors or Outdoors [According to Scientists at the University of Cambridge]" was posted at studyfinds.org on Nov. 29, 2021.
- An article by Eleni Chrepa and Paul Tugwell titled "Greece Imposes \$114 Monthly Fine on Unvaccinated People Over 60" was posted at bloomberg.com on Nov. 30, 2021.
- An article by Staff titled "Top German Court Rules Lockdown Restrictions Were Constitutional" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 30, 2021.
- An article by Laura Osman titled "Unvaccinated Travelers [in Canada] Barred From Planes and Trains as of Monday" was posted at ctvnews.ca on Nov. 30, 2021.
- An article by Alexandra Mae Jones titled "WHO Advises Against International Travel for Some Over the Age of 60 Due to Omicron" was posted at ctvnews.ca on Nov. 30, 2021.
- An article by Raf Casert titled "Omicron Was in Netherlands Before South Africa Discovery Announcement" was posted at ctvnews.ca on Nov. 30, 2021.

#### International miscellaneous news

- An article by Jim Wyss titled "Barbados Set to Cut 'Umbilical Cord' With U.K." was posted at bloomberg.com on Nov. 22, 2021.
- An article by Patrick Donahue, Birgit Jennen and Arne Delfs titled "[Olaf] Scholz Seals Coalition Deal to Become Next German Chancellor" was posted at bloomberg.com on Nov. 24, 2021.
- An article by Leif LeMahieu titled "Goodbye Mrs. Claus: Norway Postal Company Makes Santa Gay in New Ad" was posted at dailywire.com on Nov. 26, 2021.

- An article by Armando Solis titled "500 Vigilantes [Called 'United Towns' or 'Pueblos Unidos'] Gather in Mexico Town [Nuevo Urecho], Pledge to Aid Police" was posted at apnews.com on Nov. 27, 2021.
- A Reuters article titled "Australia to Send More Soldiers to Solomon Islands" was posted at reuters.com on Nov. 27, 2021.
- An article by Staff titled "Thousands Pour Into Bolivian Capital [La Paz] in Pro-Government March" was posted at laprensalatina.com on Nov. 29, 2021.
- An article by Jose de Cordoba and Juan Carlos Rivera titled "In Honduras Presidential Race, Leftist Candidate Has Big Lead" was posted at wsj.com on Nov. 29, 2021.
- An article by Nyam Daniel titled "'Gross Misconduct': Two UK Officers Sent to Protect the Area; Instead Shared Photos of Two Murdered Black Women; Both Face 'Lengthy' Sentences" was posted at atlantablackstar.com on Nov. 29, 2021.
- An article by Alton Strupp titled "Bodies Hanging From Mexico Overpasses: Powerful Drug Cartels Are Back to Their Old Tactics" was posted at usatoday. com on Nov. 29, 2021.
- An article by Ellen Francis titled "1 in 3 People Around the World Have Never Used the Internet, a U.N. Report Estimates" was posted at washingtonpost. com on Dec. 1, 2021.

\* \* \* \* \*

An article by Terence P. Jeffrey titled "Legacy of 7 Justices: More Than 62 Million Dead Babies [Estimated at 62,502,904 Between 1973 and 2020]" was posted at cnsnews.com on Dec. 1, 2021. Following is an excerpt of the article.

Here are the seven justices who voted for Roe v. Wade on January 22, 1973.

- Harry Blackmun
- William Brennan
- Warren Burger—Chief Justice
- William Douglas
- Thurgood Marshall
- Lewis Powell
- Potter Stewart

Here are the two justices who voted against Roe v. Wade.

- William Rehnquist
- Byron White

 $\star$   $\star$   $\star$   $\star$ 

An article by Jordan Boyd titled "3 Pro-Life, Pro-Constitution Truths From Clarence Thomas in the Supreme Court's Dobbs Hearing" was posted at thefederalist.com on Dec. 1, 2021. Following is an excerpt of the article.

\_\_\_\_\_

- There is no constitutional right to kill babies.
- There are two lives at stake in every pregnancey.
- Roe v. Wade can't legally stand on its own.



An article by Michael Lee titled "Supreme Court Abortion Case: 5 Key Moments From Oral Arguments" was posted at foxnews.com on Dec. 2, 2021. Following is an excerpt of the article.

- Breyer asks why court should disregard 'stare decisis' to overrule Roe v. Wade.
- Chief Justice Roberts frets about fate of other precedents if court overturns Roe.
- Roberts questions why 15 weeks isn't enough time to choose whether to abort a baby.
- Alito grills pro-choice lawyer on validity of viability as line for abortion regulations.
- Kavanaugh, Breyer clash on Supreme Court precedent.



An article by black journalist Michael Brown titled "The Massive Difference Between Dr. Martin Luther King and BLM" was posted at townhall.com on Nov. 23, 2021. Following is the article.

The difference between Dr. Martin Luther King and the BLM movement is the difference between light and darkness, between love and hate. It is a difference

difference between light and darkness, between love and hate. It is a difference that needs to be emphasized for the sake of the dignity of all black lives, every one of which matters to God and every one of which should matter to us.

In saying this, I am not saying anything novel. In fact, for more than five years now, I have emphasized the importance of separating the statement that black lives matter from the BLM movement. But today, in the aftermath of the Kyle Rittenhouse trial, that distinction is all the more important.

It is also important that all of us, from all races and ethnicities, learn some essential truths from Dr. King.

As for BLM, consider these tweets sent out from BLM's official Twitter account with reference to the Rittenhouse trial:

November 19, 1:34 PM: "Reminder: the system is working exactly as it is meant to. The system was always meant to protect and uphold white supremacy."

November 19, 8:51 PM: "the little racist/terrorist kyle rittenhouse represents the exact kind of white-supremacist vigilante violence that we've seen

before—with the acquittal of George Zimmerman in the murder of #TrayvonMartin."

Yes, these were posted on the official BLM Twitter account, representing unbridled, unapologetic, racist rhetoric.

It is inflammatory. It is dangerous. And it is inexcusable, especially for a national civil rights organization.

And, lest we forget, there is scant (or no) evidence that Rittenhouse was a white supremacist, while the men he shot in Kenosha were all white. (See here for more.)

In fact, in his first interview since the not guilty verdict, he said, "I'm not a racist person. I support the BLM movement. I support peacefully demonstrating."

And how did BLM respond? With a literal "[Expletive] you" (and by literal, I mean spelled out).

This is the ugliness of the BLM movement. This is their destructive nature. This is why they must not be supported or endorsed, especially by those who truly care about the wellbeing and full equality of American blacks.

Contrast this with the spirit of Dr. King, whose powerful sermon on "Loving Your Enemies" I read carefully while researching for my forthcoming book, *The Silencing of the Lambs*.

In this important 1957 message, King wrestled with the command of Jesus to love our enemies, asking if it was even possible. But he knew deep down that it was essential, saying, "Yes, it is love that will save our world and our civilization, love even for enemies."

How, then, were we to do this?

First, he stated that we must examine ourselves to recognize our own short-comings and deficiencies and sins. Maybe people hate us because of something wrong in us.

Next, he said that we must discover some good within our enemies, "and every time you begin to hate that person and think of hating that person, realize that there is some good there and look at those good points which will over-balance the bad points."

He also emphasized that we must not make our battles personal, noting, "When you rise to the level of love, of its great beauty and power, you seek only to defeat evil systems. Individuals who happen to be caught up in that system, you love, but you seek to defeat the system."

As to why we must respond with love when we are hated, Dr. King explained "that hate for hate only intensifies the existence of hate and evil in the universe. If I hit you and you hit me and I hit you back and you hit me back and go on, you see, that goes on ad infinitum. It just never ends. Somewhere

somebody must have a little sense, and that's the strong person. The strong person is the person who can cut off the chain of hate, the chain of evil."

He added: "Men must see that force begets force, hate begets hate, toughness begets toughness. And it is all a descending spiral, ultimately ending in destruction for all and everybody. Somebody must have sense enough and morality enough to cut off the chain of hate and the chain of evil in the universe. And you do that by love."

Not only so, but, he explained, hate distorts the person who hates. "For the person who hates, you can stand up and see a person and that person can be beautiful, and you will call them ugly. For the person who hates, the beautiful becomes ugly and the ugly becomes beautiful. For the person who hates, the good becomes bad and the bad becomes good. For the person who hates, the true becomes false and the false becomes true. That's what hate does. You can't see right. The symbol of objectivity is lost. Hate destroys the very structure of the personality of the hater."

Finally, King stated, that "love has within it a redemptive power. And there is a power there that eventually transforms individuals. That's why Jesus says, 'Love your enemies.' Because if you hate your enemies, you have no way to redeem and to transform your enemies. But if you love your enemies, you will discover that at the very root of love is the power of redemption. You just keep loving people and keep loving them, even though they're mistreating you."

Unfortunately, he said, most people "believe in hitting for hitting; they believe in an eye for an eye and a tooth for a tooth; they believe in hating for hating; but Jesus comes to us and says, 'This isn't the way.'"

Now, go back and read those BLM tweets again. The contrast between Dr. King and BLM could not be more stark.

The former offers a path to redemption, the latter a path to destruction.

One overcomes evil with good. The other multiplies evil.

Let us choose carefully, then, which model we follow and which model we emulate. It will literally mean the difference between life and death.

\* \* \* \* \*

An article by Oliver North and David Goetsch titled "Biden's 'Build Back Better' Fraud" was posted at creators.com on Nov. 30, 2021. Following is the article.

\_\_\_\_

No president has ever proposed a more egregiously misnamed piece of legislation than President Joe Biden's so-called Build Back Better plan. The label "Progressive-Democrats" chose for this European-style socialist legislation is an example of their favorite ploy: semantic subterfuge—assigning an appealing name to an appalling concept.

In reality, the plan is a socialist wealth redistribution ploy to erode America's free market economy and replace it with government control, burdensome regulations and even higher taxes. When it comes to building back better, what Biden and the Democrats need to rebuild are the successful policies of the previous administration they destroyed in less than a year.

If Biden and his socialist puppet masters want to build America back better, they should start by cleaning up the mess they made of the booming economy they inherited. Biden and company could revive our now heavily inflated, failing economy by eliminating hundreds of burdensome regulations he imposed during his first days in office. Allowing our fossil-fuel infrastructure to restore energy independence would ease our "pain at the pump." Protecting Americans from patent and intellectual property theft would help American businesses thrive.

Building back better should also include restoring America's credibility. Biden's callous, incompetent surrender in Afghanistan means we must urgently refocus our military on real threats from Communist China and Iran and cease force-feeding our troops a diet of social-justice tripe.

We must also reestablish our southern border. Sequestering two million illegal immigrants in our country by year-end is an enormous economic burden. It also makes us a global laughingstock.

The best way Biden and his leftist fellow travelers can build our country back better is to stop pushing socialist policies, continually expanding government, raising taxes, increasing regulations, encouraging unemployment and running small businesses out of business. Unfortunately, none of this will happen.

The House of Representatives passed the misnamed Build Back Better Act on Nov. 19 by a vote of 220 to 213. The legislation should be more appropriately labelled the Build Up Government Act.

On the day Build Back Better passed in the House, the federal government cost taxpayers \$2.13 million per minute. This cost grows every day Biden is in office. The Congressional Budget Office estimates Build Back Better will increase America's burgeoning federal deficit by \$367 billion.

Dan Mitchell and Robert O'Quinn, writing for the Club for Growth Foundation, make additional points about the Build Back Better plan:

The actual cost will be \$5 trillion, not the \$1.75 trillion claimed by Biden and company.

The plan is financed by punitive, class-warfare taxes undermining savings, investment and entrepreneurship while diverting badly needed resources from the productive sector of our economy.

Over the next 10 years, the plan will cost Americans \$3 trillion in economic output, \$1.6 trillion in worker pay, a decrease of more than \$10,000 in perworker income and a 4% decline in Americans' standard of living.

Biden's Build Back Better plan is a massive socialist fraud perpetrated by leftist ideologues who must believe Venezuela, where inflation is now more than 1,000% and people fight over scraps of food from garbage cans, is a Utopian paradise rather than a dystopian disaster.

We warned this would happen in a Biden administration in our book, "We Didn't Fight for Socialism—America's Veterans Speak Up." Biden accepted the socialists' "green game plan" of Sen. Bernie Sanders and Rep. Alexandria Ocasio-Cortez and added to it.

If this bill passes the U.S. Senate, our grandchildren will be forced to endure a diminished quality of life unseen in America since the Great Depression. We The People must tell our U.S. Senators, "Vote No!"



An article by Star Parker titled "Saule Omarova Shouldn't Be Overseeing Our Banks" was posted at townhall.com on Nov. 24, 2021. Following is the article.

It is ironic when Democrats complain about sensational use of language.

Thanks to progressives, practically every white person in America has been labelled a racist.

But now Democrats are screaming because Republican Sen. John Kennedy suggested that Saule Omarova, whom President Joe Biden has nominated to head the Office of the Comptroller of the Currency—the nation's top banking regulator—might be a communist.

Kennedy opened his questioning of Omarova at her Senate Committee on Banking, Housing and Urban Affairs confirmation hearing asking if he should call her "professor or comrade."

Distinct from the labels and charges we regularly hear from progressives, there is substance to the senator's suggestion about Omarova's proclivities.

No, it's not that she was born in Soviet-controlled Kazakhstan, or that her degree is from Moscow State University, or even that her doctoral thesis is entitled "Karl Marx's Economic Analysis and the Theory of Revolution in the Capital."

It is about how she views the world.

This is someone who will oversee our nation's banking system that wants to "end banking as we know it" and transfer vast parts of it to government control.

Maybe we must read Omarova's doctoral dissertation to get a handle on the fine points of what we call communism.

But if turning our financial services system over to government control is not communism, suffice it to say it certainly is not what America is supposed to be about.

She proposes that the Federal Reserve, the least accountable entity in the federal government, take over a vast swath of private banking functions, with private banking accounts being replaced by accounts run by the Fed.

If there is a microsecond where you might think this is a good idea, look at what's happening now to prices at the gas pump and at the supermarket, where we see inflation at a 30-year high. Consider where this is coming from.

Yes, the Federal Reserve. Journals and newspapers burst with warnings from private economists over recent years that Federal Reserve monetary policy will lead to inflation, and Fed Chairman Jerome Powell has been poo-pooing these warnings.

Now it's happening. And this is who professor/comrade Omarova thinks should be taking over the full scope of our financial lives.

If you think turning over your financial security to the wise stewardship of the Federal Reserve is a good idea, consider that the Federal Reserve was created in 1913 with motivations not that different from those of Omarova. The whole idea then was that giving a government entity control over our monetary system would bring stability.

Under this great government stabilizing influence, we have been through the Great Depression of the 1930s, double-digit inflation and interest rates in the 1970s, and, most recently, a severe financial meltdown in 2008.

Since the Fed's creation in 1913, per economist and blogger Mark Perry, the consumer price index has increased by "27.25 times which has caused the U.S. dollar to lose 96.3% of its value/purchasing power." The 1913 dollar is today worth 3.67 cents.

There are notable other areas where Omarova wants much more government power, such as giving government planners vastly more power over climate control policy—to the extent of intentionally driving small oil and gas businesses to bankruptcy.

Maybe why so many Democrats, including our president, take offense at Kennedy's communist labeling is because they take his accusations personally.

The Wall Street Journal calls the Build Back Better multitrillion dollar spending frenzy, just passed in the House, "the biggest expansion of the entitlement state since the 1960s, and maybe ever."

We have two competing views in America today. One sees private property, individual freedom and personal responsibility as the answer to our problems. The other sees it as the source of our problems.

The first view I call American. The second—well, if not communist, certainly it is not American.

Please, Senators, do not confirm Saule Omarova to oversee our nation's banking system.



An article by Tori Richards titled "Buyer's Remorse: Five California Laws That Have Come Back to Bite Them" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on Nov. 27, 2021. Following are excerpts of the article.

■ California State Water Resources Control Board—Using water to protect endangered fish instead of helping parched farmland.

■ Proposition 47—"Safe Neighborhood and Schools Acts" (which downgraded numerous felonies to misdemeanors).

■ Assembly Bill 5—A Worker Bill in 2019 as a means to provide independent contractors with benefits.

■ Proposition 57—"Public Safety and Rehabilitation Act" (which gave early prison release to nonviolent offenders—including sex traffickers and child molesters).

■ California Coastal Commission—A law designed to protect 840 miles of coastline that began to infringe upon personal property.



"Eye on the World" comment: We realize that readers of this publication have opposite views about the worthiness of the covid vaccines. Whether you agree with this article or not, we submit the following article to further your evaluation of covid vaccines.



A video and an article by Selwyn Duke titled "Video: The Covid Con Is the 1976 Swine Flu Fiasco on Steroids" were posted at americanthinker.com on Dec. 1, 2021. Following is the article.

In a social media feed yesterday, I came across a 1979 60 Minutes segment on the propaganda surrounding the 1976 swine flu scare. Many of us had already heard about how the event was reminiscent of today's covid-19 con, but actually watching the segment drives home how striking the parallels between the two disease scares are. Exaggerations of the bugs' severity, media propaganda and fear-mongering, an effort to vaccinate the whole nation, serious vaccine-coincident side-effects, and an apparent government cover-up of the latter were all elements of the '76 fiasco just as they epitomize what's occurring today.

The segment opened with late 60 Minutes host Mike Wallace saying: "The flu season is upon us. Which type will we worry about this year, and what kind of shots will we be told to take? Remember the swine flu scare of 1976? That was the year the U.S. government told us all that swine flu could turn out to be a killer that could spread across the nation, and Washington decided that every

man, woman and child in the nation should get a shot to prevent a nation-wide outbreak, a pandemic. Well, 45 million of us obediently took the shot, and now 4,000 Americans are claiming damages from Uncle Sam amounting to three and a half billion dollars because of what happened when they took that shot. By far the greatest number of the claims—two thirds of them—are for neurological damage, or even death, allegedly triggered by the flu shot."

Eerily reminiscent of today, one vaccine-induced problem was Guillain-Barré Syndrome, which also has apparently been induced by the coronavirus genetic-therapy agents (GTAs, AKA "vaccines"). Wallace spoke to a woman thus afflicted; he also mentioned vaccine-coincident deaths. The video is below and well worth watching.

Yet there also were a number of differences between then and now, with a notable one being the 60 Minutes report itself. While Wallace was a liberal, the media were not so much in the Establishment tank that it wouldn't expose its day's "covid" con. Thus did Wallace talk about the "U.S. government's publicity machine"; reveal lies told by officials; and grill ex—CDC head Dr. David Sencer, who devised and pushed the swine flu program and who looked in his interview a bit like a kid who got caught with his hand in the cookie jar.

(This said, that the swine flu fraud occurred during the tenure of President Gerald Ford, a Republican, certainly must have made the story more appealing to the EneMedia.)

Could you imagine Dr. Mouth (Anthony Fauci—"fauci" means "mouth" in Italian) being likewise grilled by the mainstream media today?

Imagining it is a nice fantasy for anyone who'd like to see the narcissistic Dr. Mouth take one on the chin, but it's a fanciful fantasy. Only the mainstream media have access to the man, and they're busy deifying our prevaricating pooh-bah of pandemic prescriptions, who just recently went unchallenged in an interview after saying, "I represent science." (Narcissistic much?)

Another difference between 1976 and today is that because we weren't as far down the Big Brother rabbit hole and Americans were more faith- and freedom-oriented—and because we weren't facing a scary "novel" virus—lockdowns and other restrictions never materialized. In fact, I was a child at the time and don't remember the disease being a factor in our lives at all. Along with a car trip from Jacksonville to Key West, Florida with my mother, most memorable to me about that year is that it was the Bicentennial, and quarters bearing a colonial drummer image, and red, white and blue themes, were everywhere.

We could use the Spirit of '76—the *real '76*—today. But speaking volumes about our time is that even the Spirit of 1976 now seems, relatively speaking, almost quaint and boldly and unapologetically American.



<sup>&</sup>quot;Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines are about articles that involve the United States. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

\_\_\_\_\_

#### **Comments about abortion**

■ An article by Michael W. Chapman titled "Jewish Pro-Life Leaders to SCO-TUS: Abortion Is 'Child Sacrifice'—Must Overturn Roe v. Wade" was posted at cnsnews.com on Nov. 19, 2021.

- An article by Arielle Del Turco titled "Biden State Department Slips Abortion Into Human Rights Report" was posted at cnsnews.com on Nov. 22, 2021.
- A "media advisory" titled "Vice President Mike Pence to Give Remarks Ahead of Oral Arguments in Landmark Abortion Case" was posted at sbalist.org on Nov. 22, 2021.
- An article by Madeline Leesman titled "Leftists Attack Supreme Court After It Puts Off Ruling on Texas Abortion Ban" was posted at townhall.com on Nov. 23, 2021.
- An article by Madeline Leesman titled "Texas Clinics Have Seen a Massive Decline in Abortions Since 'Heartbeat' Law Took Effect" was posted at townhall.com on Nov. 24, 2021.
- An article by Robert Barnes titled "For Clarence Thomas, Avowed Critic of Roe v. Wade, Mississippi Abortion Case a Moment Long Awaited" was posted at washingtonpost.com on Nov. 27, 2021.
- An article by Michael W. Chapman titled "National Pro-Life Leaders Pray for God to Guide SCOTUS to Overturn Roe v. Wade" was posted at cnsnews.com on Nov. 29, 2021.
- An article by Sam Dorman titled "Governor [Kristi] Noem Pushes Back on Narrative GOP Is Anti-Woman, Says Telemedicine Abortions Show Left Is 'Hypocritical'" was posted at foxnews.com on Nov. 29, 2021.
- An article by Michael W. Chapman titled "FRC [Family Research Council] Report: Abortion on Demand in 6 Countries: U.S., China, North Korea, South Korea, Canada and Vietnam" was posted at cnsnews.com on Nov. 30, 2021.
- An article by Ben Johnson titled "'Right' to Abortion Comes From Fight Against Slavery: CNN Legal 'Expert' [Kim Kehle]" was posted at dailywire. com on Dec. 1, 2021.
- An article by Pam Key titled "Elie Mystal [MSNBC Regular]: Conservatives Think a Fetus 'Should Have the Same Legal Rights as Full-Grown Black People' "was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 1, 2021.
- An article by Pam Key titled "MSNBC's [Joy] Reid: Mississippi Argued Women Are Vessels 'Whose Only Purpose Is to Give Birth' " was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 1, 2021.
- An article by Star Parker titled "Abortion Is About Our Core National Values" was posted at cnsnews.com on Dec. 1, 2021.

- An article by Megan Williams titled "Senator Roger Marshall [Kansas Republican]: The Founding Fathers 'Valued the Sanctity of Life'" was posted at cnsnews.com on Dec. 1, 2021.
- An article by Jon Michael Raasch and Matt Wall titled "New York Dem [Carolyn Maloney] Says We Are Not 'In a Democracy' Without Abortion Access" was posted at foxnews.com on Dec. 1, 2021.

## **Supreme Court discusses abortion**

- An article by Charlotte Pence Bond titled "Supreme Court Hears Mississippi Abortion Case Arguments" was posted at dailywire.com on Dec. 1, 2021.
- An article by Mollie Hemingway titled "Associated Press Calls Pro-Life Doctors at Supreme Court 'Anti-Abortion Protesters Wearing Doctors Uniforms' " was posted at thefederalist.com on Dec. 1, 2021.
- An article by Pete Williams and Teaganne Finn titled "Supreme Court Signals Willingness to Uphold Abortion Limits in Mississippi Case" was posted at nbcnews.com on Dec. 1, 2021.
- An article by Greg Stohr titled "Supreme Court Justices Suggest Sweeping Pullback on Abortion was posted at bloomberg.com on Dec. 1, 2021.
- An article by Katie Pavlich titled "Justice Thomas Asks: Where Is the Right to Abortion In the Constitution?" was posted at townhall.com on Dec. 1, 2021.
- An article by Charlotte Pence Bond titled "Justice Amy Coney Barrett Brings Up Adoption, Safe Haven Laws During Mississippi Abortion Case Arguments" was posted at dailywire.com on Dec. 1, 2021.
- An article by Virginia Kruta titled "Justice Sotomayor Compares Unborn Babies to Braindead People Reacting to Stimuli" was posted at dailywire.com on Dec. 1, 2021.
- An article by Terence P. Jeffrey titled "[Justice] Sotomayor Suggests [That] Reversing Roe Will Abort the Court: 'How Will We Survive?'" was posted at cnsnews.com on Dec. 1, 2021.
- A video and an article by Craig Bannister titled "Video: Pro-Life Congress-women at Supreme Court Rally [Say] We Are Seeing a Cultural Change: 'Look at All These Young People' " were posted at cnsnews.com on Dec. 1, 2021.

## Biden taps strategic oil reserves

- An article by Tristan Justice titled "Biden Taps Strategic Oil Reserves 11 Months After Suspension of Oil and Gas Leases" was posted at thefederalist. com on Nov. 23, 2021.
- An article by Michael W. Chapman titled "[Steve] Milloy: Biden's Release of 50 Million Barrels of Oil Is Less Than 3 Days of U.S. Consumption" was posted at cnsnews.com on Nov. 23, 2021.
- An article by Penny Starr titled "Oil, Gas Industry, Other Stakeholders: Oil Reserve Release Temporary; Real Relief Calls for Domestic Energy Production" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 23, 2021.

- An article by Stephen Schork titled "Biden's Short-Term Scheme to Rein in Spiking Gas Prices by Opening the Strategic Petroleum Reserve Is a Thinly-Veiled Ploy, Reeking of Political Desperation and Bound to Backfire" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 23, 2021.
- An article by John Carney titled "Backfire: Oil Prices Soar as Market Rejects Biden Administration's Strategic Reserve Ploy" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 23, 2021.
- An article by Susan Jones titled "Trump Slams Biden's 'Attack' on Strategic Petroleum Reserve That 'I Filled' " was posted at cnsnews.com on Nov. 23, 2021.
- An article by Spencer Brown titled "'Large Portion' of Oil Tapped From Strategic Reserves by Biden Will Go to China, India" was posted at townhall.com on Nov. 30, 2021.

#### **Comments about fossil fuel**

- An article by Susan Jones titled "Biden: 'My Effort to Combat Climate Change Is Not Raising the Price of Gas' " was posted at cnsnews.com on Nov. 24, 2021.
- An article by Rebecca Downs titled "Joe Biden's 'Band-Aid' Fix on Rising Oil Prices Is Facing Harsh Criticism From Democrats Too Now" was posted at townhall.com on Nov. 24, 2021.
- An article by Charlie Spiering titled "Joe Biden Addresses High Gas Prices: Americans Can Save Money If They Buy Electric Cars [the Average Electric Vehicle Costs at Least \$55,000]" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 23, 2021.
- An article by Katie Pavlich titled "Buttigieg Tries to Make Families Feel Better About Gas Prices by Offering an Unaffordable Alternative [the Average Electric Vehicle Costs at Least \$55,000]" was posted at townhall.com on Nov. 29, 2021.
- An article by John Rigolizzo titled "Buttigieg: Electric Cars Will Make It So Americans 'Never Have to Worry About Gas Prices Again' " was posted at dailywire.com on Nov. 29, 2021.
- An article by Hans Bader titled "Build Back Better Act Will Give You \$12,000 to Buy and Electric Car—But Not If It's a Tesla" was posted a cnsnews.com on Nov. 29, 2021.
- An article by Tristan Justice titled "15 States Threaten to Pull \$600 Billion From Banks That Won't Give Equal Service to Energy Industry" was posted at thefederalist.com on Nov. 30, 2021.
- An article by Pierre Briancon and Avi Salzman titled "Oil Prices Reverse Course, Fall Ahead of OPEC Meeting" was posted at barrons.com on Dec. 1, 2021.

#### **Deficit**

■ An article by Sean Moran titled "CBO [Congressional Budget Office]: Build Back Better Act Adds \$750 Billion to Deficit Over Five Years" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 18, 2021.

■ An article by Rudy Takala titled "Treasury Secretary Yellen Claims Biden's \$1.75 Trillion Spending Plan Will 'Actually Reduce Annual Deficits' " was posted at mediaite.com on Dec. 1, 2021.

## The "Infrastructure Bill" \$1.2 trillion spending bill

- An article by Alicia Warren titled "Home Depot Co-Founder Ken Langone: Biden Spending Bill 'Totally Irresponsible' " was posted at foxbusiness.com on Nov. 23, 2021.
- An article by Bryan Lowry and Douglas Hanks titled "Mayors Scramble for Face Time With Buttigieg With Billions of Infrastructure Dollars at Stake" was posted at mcclatchydc.com on Nov. 29, 2021.
- An article by Maria Flynn titled "How the Infrastructure Bill Could Make the Labor Crisis Worse" was posted at barrons.com on Nov. 30, 2021.

## Problems with ports and supply-chain backlog

■ An article by Leah Barkoukis titled "Biden Moving Forward With Plan That Actually Makes Supply Chain Issues Worse" was posted at townhall.com on Nov. 24, 2021.

## The 10-Year "Build Back Better" \$3.5 trillion spending bill

- An article by Sean Moran titled "House Passes Behemoth Build Back Better Act" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 19, 2021.
- An article by Melanie Arter titled "CNN's Dana Bash: Dems Plan to Offset Cost of Build Back Better Plan; New Hampshire Governor [Chris Sununu]; 'Yes, It's Called Taxes' " was posted at cnsnews.com on Nov. 22, 2021.
- An article by Susan Jones titled "AOC Urges Senate Dems to Ignore Parliamentarian, Reinstate Pathway to Citizenship in Build Back Better Bill" was posted at cnsnews.com on Nov. 23, 2021.
- An article by John Binder titled "Biden's Build Back Better: IRS Audits for Working Class, Tax Cuts for the Rich" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 26, 2021.
- An article by Danielle Wallace titled "Biden's Socialist Build Back Better Bolstering IRS to 'Spy' on Americans' Bank Accounts: [South Carolina Republican Nancy] Mace" was posted at foxnews.com on Nov. 28, 2021.
- An article by Jeffrey M. McCall titled "Can Media Cover 'Build Back Better' Fairly When It Awards Them Government Goodies?" was posted at cnsnews. com on Nov. 30, 2021.
- An article by Ivan Pentchoukov titled "Trump Urges McConnell to Use Debt Ceiling to Derail Biden's Spending Bill" was posted at theepochtimes.com on Nov. 30, 2021.
- An article by Moshe Hill titled "Senate Democrats Face Risks in Voting for Build Back Better" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on Dec. 1, 2021.

#### Inflation

■ An article by David Ng titled "[Comedian] Rob Schneider Rips Biden Over Inflation: 'Consider Never Voting Again for These A-Holes [From Either Political Party] Who Hate You'" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 23, 2021.

#### **Finances**

- An article by Ben Zeisloft titled "Samsung to Build \$17 Billion Chip Factory in [Taylor] Texas, Marking Largest Ever Foreign Investment Into the State" was posted at dailywire.com on Nov. 23, 2021.
- An article by Jack Murphy titled "Samsung Plows \$17 Billion Into New Texas Chip Factory [in Taylor, Texas] Creating Thousands of Jobs" was posted at neonnettle.com on Nov. 24, 2021.
- An article by Jeff Cox titled "Weekly Jobless Claims Post Stunning Decline to 199,000; the Lowest Level Since 1969" was posted at cnbc.com on Nov. 24, 2021.
- An article by Ben Zeisloft titled "Dollar Tree Will Raise Prices to \$1.25" was posted at dailywire.com on Nov. 24, 2021.
- An article by Aharon Friedman titled "Democrats Want to Rescue Union Pensions From the Party's Failed Bailout Plan [in March's American Rescue Plan Act]" was posted at thehill.com on Nov. 27, 2021.
- An article by Lauren Thomas titled "Black Friday Shopping in Stores Drops 28% From Pre-Pandemic Levels as Shoppers Spread Spending Throughout the Season" was posted at cnbc.com on Nov. 27, 2021.

# **Unemployment benefits**

■ An article by James Breslo titled "California: Highest Unemployment Fraud and Unemployment Rate" was posted at theepochtimes.com on Nov. 22, 2021.

# **Afghan refugees**

- An article by Ari Blaff titled "Black Feminist Ayaan Hirsi Raises the Alarm Over Importing Muslim Migrants to the West" was posted at thefederalist.com on Nov. 24, 2021.
- An article by Anna Giaritelli titled "Tens of Thousands Entered U.S. Unvetted After Kabul Airlift, Officials Say in Memo" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on Nov. 24, 2021.
- An article by Brie Stimson titled "Despite Biden Vow, Afghanistan Evacuees Admitted to U.S. Underwent Almost No Vetting: Report" was posted at foxnews.com on Nov. 26, 2021.
- An article by Michelle Malkin titled "The Myth of Afghan Refugee Vetting" was posted at cnsnews.com on Dec. 1, 2021.

## Illegal immigration

- An article by John Binder titled "Poll: Over 6-in-10 Americans Oppose Biden's \$450,000 for Border Crossers" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 21, 2021.
- An article by John Binder titled "Joe Biden's Plan for \$450,000 Payouts to Border Crossers Stalls Amidst Backlash" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 23, 2021.
- A Reuters article by Jose Torres titled "Caravan Migrants Accept Mexico Visa Deal to Disperse" was posted at reuters.com on Nov. 23, 2021.
- An article by Dillon Burroughs titled "Migrants From 106 Countries Crossed Southern Border in Del Rio Sector in 2021" was posted at dailywire.com on Dec. 1, 2021.
- An article by Harriet Alexander titled "The Squad Won't Be Happy! Biden Administration Agrees to Restart Donald Trump's 'Remain in Mexico' Policy That Will See Asylum Seekers Forced to Wait Outside U.S. While Their Claims Are Processed" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 2, 2021.

## Truth about immigration and voting

- Looking back to July, an article by Julio Rosas titled "There It Is: NYT Op-Ed [by Alossa Araxia Abrahamian] Gives the Game Away by Wanting to Let Non-Citizens to Vote in U.S. Elections" was posted at townhall.com on July 29, 2021.
- Looking back to July, an article by Rebecca Downs titled "NYT Guest Essay Opinion Piece [Alossa Araxia Abrahamian] Claims 'There Is No Good Reason You Should Have to Be a Citizen to Vote' "was posted at townhall.com on July 31, 2021.
- An article by Jordan Boyd titled "NYC Is About to Let 800,000 Noncitizen Immigrants Vote in Its Elections" was posted at thefederalist.com on Nov. 23, 2021.

#### Comments about election matters

- An article by Margot Cleveland titled "Whistleblower [Ruth Moton] Videos Capture Pennsylvania Election Officials Destroying Evidence" was posted at thefederalist.com on Nov. 19, 2021.
- An article by Benjamin Yount titled "Wisconsin Elections Commission to Face Allegations of Potentially Illegal Behavior" was posted at justthenews. com on Nov. 30, 2021.

# Comments about defunding the police

- Looking back to July 2020, an article by Joel B. Pollak titled "Fact Check: 'Redirecting' Police Funding Is the Same As 'Defund the Police' " was posted at breitbart.com on July 17, 2020.
- An article by Andrea Blanco titled "Washington DC Records Its 200th Homicide—the First Time the Capital Has Reached the Grim Milestone Since 2003: Police Union Blames Defund the Police" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 23, 2021.

- An article by Anna Orso, Chris Palmer and Dylan Purcell titled "Almost 500 People Dead: Philadelphia Is About to Set a Grim Record for Homicides" was posted at inquirer.com on Nov. 23, 2021.
- An article by Harriet Alexander titled "'He's a Good Dude': Kyle Rittenhouse Tells Tucker Carlson He Supported Democrat Presidential Candidate Andrew Yang—But Went to a Trump Rally Because the Republican Backs the Police" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 25, 2021.
- An article by Alyssa Guzman titled "National Police Association Asks Bystanders to Step In and Help If They See an Officer Being Assaulted Rather Than Just Filming It for 'Likes and Attention' After More Than 50,000 Officers Have Been Attacked This Year" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 26, 2021.
- An article by Emma Colton titled "NY Defund Police Candidate for Governor [Jumaane Williams] Has NYPD Detail, Home Protected by Military With 'M16' " was posted at foxnews.com on Nov. 29, 2021.

## Comments about emptying (defunding) prisons

- An article by Ryan King titled "Rashida Tlaib Challenged on Bill to Empty Federal Prisons" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on Nov. 22, 2021.
- An article by Kunal Dey titled "Rashida Tlaib Slammed for Endorsing Prison Abolition Bill to 'Empty Federal Jails' " was posted at meaww.com on Nov. 23, 2021.
- An article by Charles Fain Lehman titled "The Ghost of Defund Comes for Rashida Tlaib [As a Prison Abolition Bill Has Returned to Haunt the Ultra-Progressive Representative]" was posted at the dispatch.com on Nov. 24, 2021.
- An article by Charlie Spiering titled "White House Emphatically Distances Joe Biden From Rashida Tlaib Proposal to End Federal Prisons" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 24, 2021.

# **Comments about smash-and-grab**

- An article by Tony Lopez titled "Local Police Aim to Stop Smash-and-Grab Amid Holiday Shopping Season" was posted at cbssacramento.com on Nov. 22, 2021.
- An article by Spencer Brown titled "'Looks Like a Battlefield': Barbed Wire Is California's New Solution to Looting" was posted at townhall.com on Nov. 23, 2021.
- An article by Mairead Elordi titled "San Francisco Tech Store Pays \$30,000 a Month for Security" was posted at dailywire.com on Nov. 26, 2021.
- An article by Stephen M. Lepore titled "Thieves Made Off With \$20,000 of Merchandise From California Apple Store in Broad Daylight Robbery: Store Is Latest to Be Ransacked as LA and Bay Area Suffer String of Lootings" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 26, 2021.
- An article by Sam Baker titled "TV Crew Reporting on Smash-and-Grab Raid in California Is Attacked by Robbers Who Shot Their Security Guard While Trying to Steal Camera Equipment" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 26, 2021.

- An article by Daisy Nguyen titled "News Crew Guard Dies After Being Shot in Attempted Robbery" was posted at apnews.com on Nov. 27, 2021.
- An article by Taylor Ardrey titled "A Group of Thieves Hit a Home Depot in California and Stole Tools Including Crowbars and Sledgehammers in the Latest Smash-and-Grab Robbery, Authorities Say" was posted at businessinsider.com on Nov. 27, 2021.
- An article by Ben Zeisloft titled "Two Minneapolis Best Buys Robbed on Black Friday as 'Flash Mob' Thievery Spreads Beyond California" was posted at dailywire.com on Nov. 27, 2021.
- An article by Bethany Biron titled "Chicago and Minneapolis Become the Latest Victims in a Series of Smash-and-Grab Robberies at Retailers Across the U.S. After a Spree of Black Friday Thefts" was posted at businessinsider. com on Nov. 27, 2021.
- An article by Andrea Blanco titled "Wall Street Execs Beg JPMorgan to Cancel 20,000-Strong Conference in San Francisco [during January] Because of Out-of-Control 'Smash-and-Grab' Crime" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 1, 2021.

## **Comments about weapons**

■ An article by Houston Keene titled "Republicans Warn ATF Taking 'Giant Leap Toward a Federal Firearm Registry'" was posted at foxnews.com on Nov. 22, 2021.

## **Comments about Jan. 6 Capitol riot**

- An article by Yelena Dzhanova titled "The Organizer of the 'Stop the Steal' Rally [Ali Alexander] That Led to the Capitol Riot Said He Will Comply With a Congressional Subpoena Because He Doesn't Have 'Money to Spend on Legal Bills' " was posted at businessinsider.com on Nov. 28, 2021.
- An article by Rebecca Falconer titled "NYT, CNN and Other Media Giants Back [Steve] Bannon's Bid to Release Jan. 6 Prosecution Documents" was posted at axios.com on Dec. 1, 2021.

# **Comments about investigation by John Durham**

■ An article by Jordan Boyd titled "[Iowa Senator Chuck] Grassley Warns Durham: 'Don't Take Your Eye Off Government Misconduct' " was posted at thefederalist.com on Dec. 1, 2021.

## **Comments about government snooping**

■ An article by Katherine Hamilton titled "'Tool to Enforce Orwellian Rules': 80 House Republicans Help Pass Bill to Fund Federal Vaccination Database" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 1, 2021.

# **Comments about corporate censorship**

■ An article by Ashe Schow titled "Facebook Reportedly Censored Pro-Kyle Rittenhouse Posts Throughout Saga" was posted at dailywire.com on Nov. 26, 2021.

- An article by Alastair Talbot titled "Facebook Will No Longer Ban Users From Searching for Kyle Rittenhouse or Praising Him After He Was Acquitted of Killing Two Kenosha Protesters" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 1, 2021.
- An article by Jordan Boyd titled "Google-Owned YouTube Threatens to Ban Users Who Question Mask Effectiveness" was posted at thefederalist.com on Dec. 1, 2021.

## Comments about free speech

- An article by Jessica Bursztynsky and Lauren Feiner titled "Twitter CTO [Chief Technology Officer] Parag Agrawal Will Replace Jack Dorsey as CEO" was posted at cnbc.com on Nov. 29, 2021.
- An article by Allum Bokhari titled "Twitter CEO Parag Agrawal: 'Our Role Is Not to Be Bound by the First Amendment" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 29, 2021.
- Looking back to November 2020, an article by Jennifer Strong Emma Cillekens titled "EmTech Stage: Twitter's CTO [Parag Agrawal] on Misinformation [Describing How They Balance Moderating False Information While Avoiding Becoming an 'Arbiter of Truth']" was posted at technologyreview.com on Nov. 18, 2020.

## **Canceling student debt**

■ An article by Ayelet Sheffey titled "Ohio State Wants to Wipe Out Its Student Debt and Just Launched an \$800 Million Program to Do It Within 10 Years" was posted at businessinsider.com on Nov. 23, 2021.

## Are parents domestic terrorists?

■ An article by Breccan F. Thies titled "Armed Agents in Texas School District Arrest Concerned Parents in Their Own Homes" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 26, 2021.

# Comments about educating our youth

■ An article by Morgan Phillips titled "Biden's Department of Education Is Considering Rolling Back Trump's Efforts to Collect Data on Teacher-Student Sex Crimes to 'Reduce the Data Burden'; Report Claims" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 23, 2021.

#### Comments about teacher unions

- An article by Susan Crabtree titled "Teacher Unions, Parents Gird for 2022 Battles" was posted at realclearpolitics.com on Nov. 25, 2021.
- An article by Christina Coulter titled "Portland Teachers Union Proposes 'Self-Taught Fridays' Where High School Students Are Let Out Early and Teachers Are Given Half a Day Off to Plan Due to 'Stresses of Resuming Full-Time In-Person Classes' "was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 1, 2021.

# Comments about racism and white supremacy

■ An article titled "Kyle Rittenhouse Responds to President Biden Implying He's a White Supremacist: 'It's Actual Malice' " was posted at yahoo.com on Nov. 23, 2021.

- An article by Morgan Keith titled "'Understand the Facts Before You Make a Statement': Kyle Rittenhouse Tells Biden to Go Back and Watch His Trial Before 'Defaming' His Character" was posted at businessinsider.com on Nov. 23, 2021.
- An article by Staff titled "Psaki on Whether Biden Will Ever Apologize to Kyle Rittenhouse [for His White Supremacy Comment]: It's Trump's Fault [Because Trump Mentioned the Term White Supremacy in a Debate]" was posted at dailywire.com on Nov. 23, 2021.
- An article by Matt Vespa titled "MSNBC Segment [Featuring Gyasi Ross]: Remember That Thanksgiving Is a Holiday About Genocidal White People" was posted at townhall.com on Nov. 23, 2021.
- A video and an article by Ariel Zilber and Adrianna Diaz titled "'Sounds Offensive': Watch Florida Students Say Black Friday Should Be Renamed Because It Sounds Racist—Only to Change Their Tune When Told the History Behind It" were posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 24, 2021.
- An article by Stephen Lepore and Ronny Reyes titled "Should We Call It Undocumented Shopping Then?'; Woke Criminal Experts Tell Public Not to Call California Crime-Wave Looting' Because 'It's Racist' "was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 24, 2021.

## Comments about critical race theory

- An article by Alyssa Guzman titled "Fort Worth Public School District Sparks Outrage After Teachers Were Given a Course on CRT and Taught There's 'A Little White Man Inside All of Us' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 24, 2021.
- An article by Rebecca F. Thies titled "Critical Race Theory Whistleblower [Tony Kinnett in Indianapolis, Indiana]: Curriculum 'Pits Our Students Against Each Other Based on Color'" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 27, 2021.
- An article by Spencer Lindquist titled "Los Angeles Public Schools Host Critical Race Theorist [UCLA Professor Tyrone C. Howard] to 'Challenge Whiteness' While Saying They Aren't Teaching Critical Race Theory" was posted at thefederalist.com on Nov. 30, 2021.
- An article by Spencer Lindquist titled "After Claiming CRT Is Not Taught, L.A. Schools Invite Critical Race Theorist [Daniel Solorzano, the Director of UCLA's Center for Critical Race Studies in Education] to Help Craft Curriculum" was posted at thefederalist.com on Dec. 1, 2021.

## **Comments about harassment of Asians**

- An article by Carl Samson titled "Elderly Asian Woman in Critical Condition After Being Struck With Large Rock in NYC" was posted at nextshark.com on Nov. 29, 2021.
- An article by Carl Samson titled "Report: University of Chicago Sees Rise in Anti-Black Sentiment After Murder of Asian Student" was posted at nextshark. com on Nov. 30, 2021.

## **Comments about Marxist BLM corporation**

- An article by Jeff Poor titled "Rittenhouse: 'I'm Not a Racist Person—I Support the BLM Movement' " was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 21, 2021.
- An article by Paul Bois titled "BLM Responds to Kyle Rittenhouse's Support: 'I Don't [Expletive] With You' " was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 23, 2021.
- An article by Joshua Caplan titled "Black Lives Matter Activist [Vaun Mayes] at Scene of Waukesha Massacre: 'Possible That the Revolution Has Started in Wisconsin'" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 23, 2021.
- An article by Matt Leach titled "If Ahmaud Arbery's Family Doesn't Have Peace, Community Won't Have Peace; BLM Protesters Say" was posted at foxnews.com on Nov. 24, 2021.
- An article by Amy Furr titled "Black Lives Matter Ripped for Thanksgiving 'You Are on Stolen Land' Post" was posted at Nov. 27, 2021.
- An article by Adriana Diaz titled "Black Lives Matter Calls for Month-Long Boycott of 'White Companies' During the Holiday Season to Support 'Black-Xmas' and End 'White-Supremacist-Capitalism' " was posted at dailymail.co. uk on Dec. 1, 2021.

## **Comments about trial involving shooters of Ahmaud Arbery**

- A video and an article by Joel B. Pollak titled "Watch: Guilty Verdicts for All Three Defendants in Ahmaud Arbery Murder Trial" were posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 24, 2021.
- An article by Natasha Anderson titled "'We Are Thankful for Justice': Ahmaud Arbery's Mom Says She 'Never Gave Up Hope' as All Three of Her Son's Killers Are Found Guilty of His Murder: Family Gathers for Quiet Kitchen Drink as Defense Says They Will Appeal Verdict" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 24, 2021.
- An article by Staff titled "Ahmaud Arbery's Father [Marcus Arbery] on Guilty Verdicts: 'All Lives Matter, Not Just Black Children' " was posted at dailywire.com on Nov. 24, 2021.

# Comments about police "misconduct"

- Looking back to May 2021, an article by Atahabih Germain titled "'This Is a Profound Error': Missouri Prosecutors Now Want Black Man They Wrongfully Convicted Over 40 Years Ago to Be Released Immediately" was posted at atlantablackstar.com on May 17, 2021.
- An article by Nicole Duncan-Smith titled "[Missouri Said That] Wrongfully Convicted Black Man Is Entitled to No Money From the State After 43 Years in Prison; Now a GoFundMe Has Raised Over \$1 Million: "You Deserve Every Penny!" was posted at atlantablackstar.com on Nov. 26, 2021.
- An article by Tim Chitwood titled "3 Columbus [Georgia] Cops on Administrative Leave After 'Conduct' During Arrest of 46-Year-Old Girl" was posted at ledger-enquirer.com on Nov. 23, 2021.

- An article by Jennifer Smith titled "Innocent Black Man, 61, Who Was Jailed for Raping Author Alice Sebold After She Wrongly Identified Him Had No Idea She Made Million Off the Story While He Lived in Windowless Squalor After Finishing 16-Year Jail Sentence" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 24, 2021.
- An article by Clarissa-Jan Lim titled "Five Georgia Police Officers Have Turned Themselves in After Being Charged With Murder in the Death of a 24-Year-Old [Fernando Rodriguez]" was posted at buzzfeednews.com on Nov. 24, 2021.
- An article by Shannon Thaler titled "Missouri Cop Who 'Accidently' Shot Black Shoplifting Suspect in the Back Has Her Felony Charge Dropped After 'Restorative Justice' Zoom Call With Victim" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 26, 2021.

## Comments about district attorney "misconduct"

- A video and an article by Ian Hanchett titled "Rittenhouse: If Prosecutors Can Do What They Did to Me, Imagine What They Can Do to a Person of Color Without Resources or Publicity" were posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 22, 2021.
- An article by Melissa Koenig and Natasha Anderson titled "The New Normal? Bay Area Is Hit by Third Consecutive Day of Looting as 50-Strong Hammer Gang Storms Jewelry Store After Macy's and Lululemon Stores Were Hit: Thieves Take Advantage of Woke 'Misdemeanor' Law" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 22, 2021.
- An article by Melissa Koenig and Ariel Zilber titled "San Francisco's Woke DA Finally Wakes Up to Gangs Looting Stores: Felony Charges for Nine People Are Announced After 20 People Ransacked Louis Vuitton Store" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 23, 2021.
- An article by Craig Bannister titled "Fraternal Order of Police: 'Waukesha Horrified Law-Abiding Citizens'; 'Media Can No Longer Turn a Blind Eye' [to Ridiculous Practices of District Attorneys]" was posted at cnsnews.com on Nov. 24, 2021.
- An article by David Mack titled "A White Cop Who Helped Assault a Black Colleague Was Given a Lighter Sentence Than He'd Asked For" was posted at buzzfeednews.com on Nov. 23, 2021.
- An article by Michelle Malkin titled "Black Lies Matter, As Do the Soros DAs Who Prop Them Up" was posted at cnsnews.com on Nov. 24, 2021.
- An article by Nicholas Ballasy titled "Democratic Cities That Enacted Bail Reform See Rise in Crime, Repeat Offenses" was posted at justthenews.com on Nov. 24, 2021.
- An article by Geoff Earle titled "White House Reaffirms Biden's Bid to End Cash Bail After Waukesha Parade Attack and Insists Defendants Should Be Held Based on 'Threat You Pose'—Not 'How Much Money You Have in Our Bank Account' "was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 24, 2021.

## **Comments about Waukesha district attorney**

- An article by Jennifer Smith titled "You Bet My Bail Reforms Will Kill People': Shocking 2007 Admission by Woke Milwaukee District Attorney John Chisholm Who Freed Waukesha Parade Killer Three Weeks Ago on \$1,000 Bond" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 23, 2021.
- An article by Dan O'Donnell titled "Waukesha Mass Killing Suspect the Latest Violent Criminal Unchecked by Soft-on-Crime DA [John Chisholm]" was posted at thefederalist.com on Nov. 24, 2021.

## Other comments about Waukesha tragedy

- An article by Ruth Styles, Martin Gould and Alan Butterfield titled "Waukesha Massacre Suspect Darrell Brooks Was Convicted for Threatening to Bomb Nugget Casino in Nevada and Is Still Wanted After Failing to Appear in Court" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 24, 2021.
- An article by Ariel Zilber titled "Mother of Waukesha SUV Parade 'Killer' Regrets Posting His \$1,000 Bail After He Ran Over His Girlfriend Just Days Earlier: 'I'm Blaming Myself' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 24, 2021.
- An article by Charlotte Pence Bond titled "Waukesha Restaurant Donates All Friday [Nov. 26] Proceeds to Families Impacted by Christmas Parade Attack" was posted at dailywire.com on Nov. 26, 2021.

#### **Comments about Jussie Smollett trial**

- Looking back to January 2019, an article by Ben Kew titled "'Empire' Star Jussie Smollett Hospitalized in Alleged Hate Crime Attack" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 29, 2019.
- Looking back to February 2019, an article by Jeff McMurray titled "Prosecutors: Smollett Paid Brothers \$3,500 for Staged Attack" was posted at apnews.com on Feb. 21, 2019.
- Looking back to March 2019, an article by Erin Haines Whack titled "Smollett Saga Shock Public Trust, Heightened Racial Tensions" was posted at apnews.com on March 28, 2019.
- Looking back to June 2020, an article by Staff titled "Jussie Smollett's Alleged Attackers Now Say They Will Testify Against Him" was posted at breitbart.com on June 26, 2020.
- Looking back to August 2020, an article by Warner Todd Huston titled "Special Prosecutor [Investigating Kim Foxx]: Kim Foxx's Office Committed 'Substantial Abuses of Discretion' in Jussie Smollett Case" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 17, 2020.
- An article by David Ng titled "Jussie Smollett Hate Crime Hoax Goes to Trial Years After Soros-Backed D.A. Kim Foxx Dropped Charges" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 29, 2021.

■ An article by Staff titled "Jussie Smollett Hate Crime Hoax Trial: Brothers to Testify Disgraced Actor Paid Them to Pose as His Attackers" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 29, 2021.

#### **Comments about Rittenhouse trial**

- An article by Pam Key titled "FNC's [Radio Host] Howard Kurtz: Kyle Rittenhouse Is 'Not a Hero' for Doing 'A Dumb Thing' " was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 23, 2021.
- An article by Christopher Bedford titled "The Effort to Punish Rittenhouse's Heroism Isn't About Just Him—It's About You, Me and Anyone Else Who Resists" was posted at thefederalist.com on Nov. 23, 2021.
- An article by Victor Morton titled "'Kill Before Being Killed': Antifa Urges Members to Take Up Arms After Rittenhouse Verdict" was posted at washingtontimes. com on Nov. 23, 2021.
- An article by Katie Pavlich titled "While Biden Continues His Smears, Trump Meets With Kyle Rittenhouse" was posted at townhall.com on Nov. 24, 2021.
- An article by Tom Porter titled "Rittenhouse Says He Fired Former Attorney Lin Wood Because of His Support for QAnon and Election-Fraud Conspiracy Theories" was posted at businessinsider.com on Nov. 24, 2021.
- An article by Robert Kraychik titled "Retired Navy Seal Jonathan Gilliam on Kyle Rittenhouse: 'Everything He Did Was Textbook Perfect' " was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 24, 2021.
- An article by Ben Zeisloft titled "Levi Strauss Provides 'Racial Trauma' Help for Employees Troubled by Rittenhouse Verdict" was posted at dailywire.com on Nov. 27, 2021.

# Do you remember what Biden said about mandatory vaccines?

- Looking back to September, an article by Michael W. Chapman titled "Biden in December 2020: 'I Don't Think' Covid Vaccinations 'Should Be Mandatory' was posted at cnsnews.com on Sept. 9, 2021.
- Looking back to September, a video and an article by Tom Porter titled "Video Shows President-Elect Biden Saying 10 Months Ago He Wouldn't Make Vaccines Mandatory" were posted at businessinsider.com on Sept. 10, 2021.
- Looking back to September, an article by Spencer Brown titled "11 Times the Biden Administration Lied About Vaccine Mandates" was posted at townhall.com on Sept. 15, 2021.

# Do you remember what Psaki said about vaccine mandates?

■ An article by Hannah Bleau titled "White House in July: [Jen Psaki Asserted That] Vaccine Mandates Are 'Not the Role of the Federal Government' " was posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 2, 2021.

## Do you remember what Pelosi said about vaccine mandates?

■ An article by Staff titled "Nancy Pelosi: 'We Cannot Require Someone to Be Vaccinated, That's Just Not What We Can Do' " was posted at cnsnews.com on Nov. 4, 2021.

## Do you remember what Fauci said about vaccine mandates?

- Looking back to August 2020, an article by Amanda Watts titled "Fauci Does Not Foresee a Covid-19 Vaccine Mandate in the United States" was posted at cnn.com on Aug. 18, 2020.
- Looking back to August 2021, an article by Hannah Bleau titled "Anthony Fauci 'in Favor' of Vaccine Mandates Despite Admitting People Cannot Be Forced" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 14, 2021.

# Do you remember what CDC said about vaccine mandates?

■ Looking back to September, an article by Spencer Brown titled "Flashback: CDC Director [Robyn Walensky] Said [on July 30, 2021] 'There Will Be No Federal Mandate' " was posted at townhall.com on Sept. 10, 2021.

## Is it technically a vaccine mandate?

- Looking back to October, an article by Joy Pullmann titled "Joe Biden's Vaccine Mandate Doesn't Exist [Legally]; It's Just a Press Release [Although Major Corporations and Businesses Are Enforcing It]" was posted at thefederalist.com on Oct. 7, 2021.
- An article by Hannah Sampson titled "Buttigieg Says Vaccine Mandate for U.S. Flights Isn't Necessary" was posted at washingtonpost.com on Nov. 22, 2021.
- An article by Katie Pavlich titled "Biden Just Issued Another Vaccine Mandate [to All Non-Resident Essential Workers Crossing Into the U.S.]" was posted at townhall.com on Nov. 23, 2021.
- An article by Dr. Joseph Mercola titled "Why Do People Willingly Sacrifice Their Freedom?" was posted at mercola.com on Nov. 27, 2021.
- An article by Paul J. Larkin Jr. titled "Here's Why OSHA Has No Legal Power to Enforce a Vaccine Mandate" was posted at thefederalist.com on Nov. 29, 2021.
- An article by Michael Lee titled "Biden Requiring Stricter Covid Testing of Legal Travelers Even as Illegal Immigrants Have Gotten a Pass" was posted at foxnews.com on Nov. 30, 2021.

#### Another new variant

■ An article by Eliza Relman titled "Jen Psaki Says South Africa Turned Down the U.S.'s Offer of Additional Covid-19 Vaccine Doses" was posted at businessinsider.com on Nov. 29, 2021.

- An article by Darcie Loreno titled "First Confirmed Case of Omicron Variant in U.S. Identified in Fully Vaccinated Person in California" was posted at fox8.com on Dec. 1, 2021.
- An article by Keith Griffith titled "Dr. Fauci Warns Americans Might Have to Receive Covid Vaccine Every Year—But Says It's Still Safe to Travel for the Holidays Despite Omicron Arriving in U.S." was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 2, 2021.

## Science questions effectiveness of recent vaccines

- An article by Mary Kekatos titled "Risk of Covid-19 Infection More Than Doubles 90 Days After the Second Dose of Pfizer Vaccine, Israeli Study Finds" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 24, 2021.
- An article by Corinne Murdock titled "We're Being Treated As If We Are Covid Itself': Scientists From Major Research Lab Push Back Against Vaccine Mandate [the Historic Oak Ridge National Laboratory, Called ORNL, Is the Largest Science and Energy Lab in the U.S. Department of Energy's Network of 17 National Laboratories]" was posted at dailywire.com on Nov. 23, 2021.
- An article by Jack Wright titled "Race Against Time to Tweak Vaccines Against Omicron Variant: AstraZeneca, Pfizer and Moderna Say They Can Create New Jab for Super-Mutant Amid Claims It Makes Existing Ones 40% Less Effective Against Transmission" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 27, 2021.
- An article by Yelena Dzhanova titled "Pfizer Said an Updated Version of Its Covid-19 Vaccine Will Be 'Ready in 100 Days' If the New Omicron Variant Is Resistant to Its Current Vaccine" was posted at businessinsider.com on Nov. 27, 2021.
- An article by Brianna Abbott titled "CDC Says Everyone 18 and Older Should Get Covid-19 Booster Due to Omicron Variant" was posted at wsj.com on Nov. 29, 2021.
- A Reuters article by Tom Westbrook titled "Moderna CEO [Stephanie Bancel] Says Vaccines Likely Less Effective Against Omicron—Financial Times" was posted at reuters.com on Nov. 29, 2021.
- An article by Steve Goldstein titled "'This Is Not Going to Be Good': Moderna CEO [Stephanie Bancel] on What Scientists Are Telling Him About the Omicron Coronavirus Variant" was posted at marketwatch.com on Nov. 30, 2021.

# Implementing the vaccine "mandate"

- An article by Steve Beynon titled "Soldiers Who Refuse Vaccination Can Still Serve, But Their Careers Are Over" was posted at military.com on Nov. 22, 2021.
- An article by Abbie Shull titled "Defense Secretary Warns Oklahoma GOP Governor That Troops Who Don't Get Covid-19 Vaccine Are Putting Their Careers in Jeopardy" was posted at businessinsider.com on Nov. 29, 2021.
- An article by Hank Berrien titled "Disney World Suspends Vaccine Mandate; White House Attacks DeSantis" was posted at dailywire.com on Nov. 23, 2021.

- An article by Mary Kekatos titled "Fauci Says the Vast Majority of Americans Should Get a Covid Booster Shot and That the Definition of Fully Vaccinated Could Change to Three Doses of Pfizer or Moderna and Two Doses of Johnson & Johnson" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 23, 2021.
- An article by Katherine Hamilton titled "Judge Strikes Down Joe Biden's Vaccine Mandate for Healthcare Workers [in 10 States]" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 29, 2021.
- An article by Kelsey Reichmann titled "Supreme Court Refuses to Block Vaccine Mandate for Massachusetts Hospital Workers" was posted at courthousenews.com on Nov. 29, 2021.
- An article by Phil Shiver titled "CNBC Anchor [Jim Cramer] Goes on Rant Demanding Biden 'Require' Forced Nationwide Covid Vaccinations: 'Have the Military Run It'" was posted at theblaze.com on Nov. 30, 2021.

# Resisting the vaccine mandate

- Looking back to September 2021, an article by David Ng titled "Saturday Night Live' Alum Jim Breuer Cancels Performances Over Covid-19 Vaccine Mandates; 'I'm Not Going to Be Enslaved to the System' was posted at breitbart.com on Sept. 14, 2021.
- An article by George Stark titled "General Hospital Actor Steve Burton Confirms He Was Fired for Refusing to Get Covid Vaccination; 'This Is About Personal Freedom for Me'" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 23, 2021.
- An article by Robert Kraychik titled "Jim Breuer on Refusing Vaccine Mandate Comedy Clubs: 'I Will Never' Be 'Controlled' by 'Evil Agenda' " was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 24, 2021.
- An article by Lorenzo-Reyes titled "'I Am Absolutely Hot About It': [Retired Dallas] Cowboys Legend Michael Irvin Rips [Present Dallas Cowboy Player] Amari Cooper for Being Unvaccinated Against Covid-19" was posted at usatoday.com on Nov. 24, 2021.
- An article by Adriana Diaz titled "At Least 600 Google Workers Sign Manifesto Calling on Company to Retract Its Covid-19 Vaccine Mandate and Create New Policy 'Inclusive of All Googlers' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 24, 2021.
- An article by Andrea Blanco titled "Florida Reports Lowest New Covid Cases per Capita in the Nation—Despite Criticism of Gov. DeSantis for His Ban on Mask and Vaccine Mandate" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 27, 2021.
- An article by Trent Baker titled "Mississippi Governor [Tate] Reeves: Biden Vaccine Mandate 'Hardening' Stance of the Unvaccinated" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 28, 2021.
- An article by Trent Baker titled "Arkansas Governor [Asa] Hutchinson Pushes Back Against Biden Vaccine Mandate—'People Buck Up' and 'Offer More Resistance' to Government Orders" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 29, 2021.

- An article by Staff titled "In-N-Out Burger [Iconic Fast-Food Restaurant] Appears Defiant as Enforcement of LA's Proof of Vaccination Requirement for Indoor Dining Begins" was posted at cbsla.com on Nov. 30, 2021.
- An article by Paul Bois titled "[Ohio] Republican Senate Candidate J.D. Vance: 'Shut Down the Government Until Vaccine Mandate Ends' " was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 30, 2021.
- An article by Dr. Joseph Mercola titled "Sudden Surge in Stillbirths and Menstrual Changes" was posted at mercola.com on Nov. 30, 2021.
- An article by Dr. Joseph Mercola titled "The mRNA Vaccines Put You at Risk for Acute Coronary Syndrome" was posted at mercola.com on Nov. 30, 2021.
- An article by Michael W. Chapman titled "Catholic Priest [Rev. Ed Meeks in Towson, Maryland]: No President or Health Official 'Gets to Dictate What We Put Into Our Bodies' "was posted at cnsnews.com on Nov. 30, 2021.
- An article by Keith Griffith titled "Chicago Drops Vaccine Mandate Lawsuit Against Police Union After Mayor Lori Lightfoot Was Humiliated by Judge's Order Suspending Her Deadline to Get the Shots" was posted at dailymail. co.uk on Dec. 2, 2021.

#### Vaccine mandates for kids

- An article by Hilary Brueck titled "Dr. Fauci Says He Expects Babies and Toddlers Will Have a Covid-19 Vaccine by Spring 2022" was posted at businessinsider.com on Nov. 18, 2021.
- An article by Jimmy Vielkind titled "Pharmacists Try New Tricks to Ease Kids' Covid Shots: Jugglers, 'VIP' Rooms" was posted at wsj.com on Nov. 23, 2021.
- An article by Natasha Anderson, Rob Crilly and Geoff Earle titled "Pfizer Is Set to Apply for FDA Approval for First Covid Vaccine Booster Shot for Kids: Injection Would Be Available to Children Aged 16 and 17" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 29, 2021.

#### Comments about mask mandates

- An article by Lola Duffort titled "Vermont Lawmakers Approve [Republican Governor Phil] Scott's Town-By-Town Mask Mandate Bill" was posted at vtdigger.org on Nov. 22, 2021.
- An article by Vincent Del Giudice titled "Denver Renews Mask Mandate as Covid-19 Cases Surge in Colorado" was posted at fortune.com on Nov. 23, 2021.
- A video and an article by Ryan Saavedra titled "Watch: Biden Caught Not Wearing a Mask While in a Store With 'Required Face Covering' Sign" were posted at dailywire.com on Nov. 27, 2021.
- An article by Andrea Blanco titled "'Omicron Will Be Here in Days': NYC Mayor Bill De Blasio Advises New Yorkers to Wear Face Masks for All Indoor Activities Including Grocery Stores Regardless of Vaccination Status" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 29, 2021.

■ An article by Erin Snodgrass titled "Biden Will Reportedly Extend the Federal Mask Mandate for Planes, Trains and Buses Through Mid-March" was posted at businessinsider.com on Dec. 1, 2021.

#### Mask mandates for schools

■ An article by Rebecca Downs titled "Appeals Court Allows Greg Abbott's Executive Order Banning Mask Mandates [in Schools] to Remain in Effect" was posted at townhall.com on Dec. 1, 2021.

# Do you remember what Kamala Harris said about masks?

■ Looking back to December 2020, an article by Zack Budryk titled "Kamala Harris Says There Will Be No 'Punishment' for Not Wearing Masks Under Biden" was posted at thehill.com on Dec. 16, 2020.

## **Comments about transgenders**

- An article by Sam Amico titled "JK Rowling Not Invited to Harry Potter Reunion Because She Said Men and Women Are Different" was posted at outkick.com on Nov. 17, 2021.
- An article titled "Trans Netflix Workers Drop Labor Complaint, But One Resigns" was posted at apnews.com on Nov. 23, 2021.
- An article by David Artavia titled "Dave Chappelle Still Making Anti-LGBTQ Jokes as Netflix Employee Resigns, Rescinds Federal Complaint" was posted at yahoo.com on Nov. 23, 2021.
- An article by Kay Smythe titled "'We Totally Stalked Them': Teachers [in California] Reveal Their Creepy Tactics to Recruit Kids to LGBTQ+ Clubs" was posted at thenationalpulse.com on Nov. 30, 2021.
- An article by William Cole titled "Uncanceled: Dave Chappelle's Former High School Now U-Turns and Decides to Stand by Star by Going Ahead and Naming Its Theater After Him Despite Controversy Over His Netflix Special The Closer" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 1, 2021.
- An article by Libby Emmons titled "New Olympic Committee Rules Essentially End Women's Sports" was posted at thefederalist.com on Nov. 24, 2021.

#### **Media comments about Tucker Carlson**

- An article by Drew Taylor titled "Bret Baier and Chris Wallace Complained to Fox News Heads About Tucker Carlson Capitol Riot Special" was posted at thewrap.com on Nov. 22, 2021.
- An article by David Folkenflik titled "Two Fox News Commentators [Jonah Goldberg and Stephen Hayes] Resign Over Tucker Carlson Series on the Jan. 6 Siege" was posted at npr.org on Nov. 22, 2021.
- An article by Ariel Zilber titled "Outfoxed! Tucker Carlson's Kyle Rittenhouse Interview on Fox News Got More Than Double the Number of View-

ers During the Hour Than CNN and MSNBC Combined" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 24, 2021.

- An article by Alyssa Guzman titled "Tucker Carlson Says Left Wing Media Won't Probe Motive of Waukesha Massacre Because It'll Force Them to Put the Blame on 'Defund the Police' and BLM Movements" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 24, 2021.
- An article by Amanda Prestigiacomo titled "Bo Snerdley Makes Tucker Carlson 'Emotional' [With] Revealing Story About Rush Limbaugh Before Money and Fame" was posted at dailywire.com on Nov. 26, 2021.

#### Media comments about Bill Maher

- An article by Ian Hanchett titled "Maher: Far Left 'Wants to Demoralize' Cops So They Don't Do Their Jobs Like in Kenosha, But We Can't Respond With Vigilantism" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 19, 2021.
- An article by Matt Vespa titled "Bill Maher Summarizes the Democrats' Problem With Five Simple Words ['No One Likes a Snob']" was posted at townhall.com on Nov. 22, 2021.

## Media comments about Joy Reid

- An article by Ian Hanchett titled "Joy Reid on Rittenhouse: America 'Built on the Idea That White Men Had a Particular Kind of Freedom'—'That Only They Have' " was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 19, 2021.
- An article by Eddie Scarry titled "I'm Thankful for Joy Reid [Because Her Opinions Expose the Leftist Agenda]" was posted at thefederalist.com on Nov. 24, 2021.

## **LeBron James stays in the news**

- An article by Robert Kraychik titled "[Author] Vivik Ramaswany: Enes Kanter Courageous to Call Out China, LeBron James and Colin Kaepernick Disrespect America for Chinese Yuan" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 23, 2021.
- An article by Emma Nolan titled "Is LeBron James a Dirty Player? Isaiah Stewart Fight Ignites Intense Debate" was posted at newsweek.com on Nov. 22, 2021.
- An article by Tim Reynolds titled "[Los Angeles Laker] LeBron [James] Suspended 1 Game, [Detroit Piston Isaiah] Stewart 2 Games for Altercation [During NBA Game]" was posted at apnews.com on Nov. 23, 2021.
- A video and an article by Ryan Saavedra titled "Watch: LeBron James Gets [Two] Fans Ejected After Returning From Suspension for Punching Player in Face" were posted at dailywire.com on Nov. 24, 2021.
- An article by Emma Nolan titled "'LeSnitch' Trends as Anger Grows Over LeBron James Ejecting [Two] Fans From Game [in Indianapolis]" was posted at newsweek.com on Nov. 25, 2021.

- An article by Alyssa Guzman and Keith Griffith titled "LeBron James Calls His Suspension for Bloodying Isaiah Stewart's Face 'Some Bulls\*\*t' and Says He Just 'Grazed' Piston Player—After Laker Star Returns and Has Two Courtside Fans Thrown Out [of the Arena]" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 26, 2021.
- A Reuters article by Frank Pingue titled "[NBA Los Angeles] Lakers' LeBron James Fined \$15,000 by NBA for Obscene Gesture" was posted at reuters. com on Nov. 26, 2021.
- An article titled "LeBron James Fined [\$15,000] for 'Obscene Gesture'— Warned for Swearing" was posted at yahoo.com on Nov. 26, 2021.
- An article by Ben Cohen titled "[Los Angeles Laker] LeBron James Out Indefinitely Under NBA's Covid Protocols" was posted at wsj.com on Dec. 1, 2021.

#### Other comments about the media

- An article by Matthew Belvedere titled "[Billionaire Media Mogul] John Malone Says WarnerMedia-Discovery Getting Rid of CNN Would Be the 'Coward's Way Out' " was posted at cnbc.com on Nov. 18, 2021.
- An article by Brian Freeman titled "Billionaire John Malone: CNN Needs ['To Evolve Back to the Kind of Journalism That It Started With,' and Have] 'Actual Journalists' " was posted at newsmax.com on Nov. 21, 2021.
- An article by Brian Flood titled "CNN's Brian Stelter Draws Smallest Audience of 2021, Attracts Only 583,000 Viewers" was posted at foxnews. com on Nov. 24, 2021.
- An article by Pam Key titled "MSNBC's [Guest Host Jason] Johnson: Rittenhouse Verdict 'Warning' to White BLM Supporters—'Race Traitors' Can Be Shot" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 19, 2021.
- An article by Margot Cleveland titled "The Corrupt Media Did Not Fall for the Russia Collusion Hoax; They Were Part of It" was posted at thefederalist. com on Nov. 22, 2021.
- An article by Hank Berrien titled "Media Calls Waukesha Fatal Car-Ramming a 'Crash'—They Called 2017 Charlottesville Car-Ramming an 'Attack' "was posted at dailywire.com on Nov. 24, 2021.
- An article by Virginia Kruta titled " 'The View' Fawns Over Biden: 'You Can't Beat the Fact That He's Working for America' " was posted at dailywire.com on Nov. 24, 2021.
- An article by Virginia Kruta titled "'Do the Math': Joe Concha [Columnist at thehill.com] Says 'It's a Lie' That Biden Answers 20-30 Questions Per Week" was posted at dailywire.com on Nov. 24, 2021.
- An article by Leah Barkoukis titled "The Corporate Media Explained in Two Headlines ['Why Joe Biden Can't Do Much to Ease Gas Prices' was posted at cnn.com on November 9 and 'Oil Prices Are Finally Falling; Thank You China

and Joe Biden' was posted at cnn.com on November 19]" was posted at townhall.com on Nov. 25, 2021.

- An article by Amanda Prestigiacomo titled "Hollywood Leftist Debra Messing Calls Out Media in Viral Tweet for Downplaying Christmas Parade Attack" was posted at dailywire.com on Nov. 26, 2021.
- An article by Ryan Glasspiegel titled "Cowboys-Raiders Was NFL's Most-Watched Regular Season Game Since 1990 [With an Estimated Average Viewership of 38.5 Million]" was posted at nypost.com on Nov. 26, 2021.
- An article by Justin Baragona titled "Fox News Host [Sean Duffy] Still Thinks Dems Used Covid to 'Steal' the Election" was posted at thedailybeast.com on Nov. 26, 2021.
- An article by Piers Morgan titled "Flip-Flop Fauci's Partisan Political Point-Scoring Shows He's More Interested in Promoting Himself Than Saving Lives—He Should Park His Gigantic Ego, Stay Off TV and Shut Up" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 29, 2021.
- An article by Brian Schwartz titled "CNN Host Chris Cuomo Used His Media Sources to Find Out Info on Brother Andrew's Accusers, Records Show" was posted at cnbc.com on Nov. 29, 2021.
- An article by Joseph Wulfsohn titled "CNN Suspends Chris Cuomo 'Indefinitely' Pending Evaluation of His Involvement in Brother's Scandals" was posted at foxnews.com on Nov. 30, 2021.
- An article by Gina Martinez titled "CNN's Brian Stelter Says It's 'Possible' Chris Cuomo Could Be Back in January, After He Was Suspended 'Indefinitely' for Advising Brother Andrew Over Sex Pest Claims" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 1, 2021.
- An article by Harriet Alexander titled "Jeff Zucker 'Hit the Roof' on Learning of Chris Cuomo's Meddling Texts to Help Ex-NY Governor Brother Andrew Fight Sex Pest Claims, With the Star's 'Lies' Prompting His Sudden Suspension—As Insiders Predict He'll Never Return" was posted at dailymail. co.uk on Dec. 2, 2021.

#### Comments about Robert Francis O'Rourke

- An article by Taylor Ardrey titled " 'I Still Hold This View': Beto O'Rourke Stands Firm on 2019 Presidential Debate 'We're Gonna Take Your AR-15, Your AK-47' Remarks" was posted at businessinsider.com on Nov. 21, 2021.
- An article by Dom Calicchio titled "Beto O'Rourke Hears From Texas Voters: 'You Lost Twice; No Means No!' " was posted at foxnews.com on Nov. 23, 2021.

#### Comments about Hunter Biden

■ An article by Tristan Justice titled "Legacy Outlets Ignore Hunter Biden Report on Securing Chinese Mineral Monopoly" was posted at thefederalist. com on Nov. 23, 2021.

- An article by Hannah Nightingale titled "Hunter Biden Laptop Emails Reveal President's Son Was Set to Land Deal Transferring American Natural Gas to Chinese Energy Company" was posted at the postmillennial.com on Nov. 23, 2021.
- An article by Wendell Husebo titled "Hunter Biden's Corrupt Shell Company Named After Deceased Mother's Birthplace; Map Tattooed on His Back" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 23, 2021.
- An article by Madeline Hubbard titled "[Iowa] Sen. Grassley Asks Congress to 'Expose the Extensive Ties' Between China, Biden Family" was posted at justthenews.com on Nov. 29, 2021.

#### **Democrats worried about Kamala Harris**

- An article by Tyler O'Neil titled "Kamala Harris' Communication Director Ashley Etienne Resigns Amid Growing Criticism of the VP" was posted at foxnews.com on Nov. 18, 2021.
- An article by Keith Griffith titled "Kamala's Office Is Hit by Another High Level Departure as Chief Spokeswoman [Symone Sanders] Who Helped Spearhead VP's Approach to Border Crisis Quits Amid Whispering Campaign Over Harris's Dwindling Chances of Becoming President" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 1, 2021.
- An article by Alex Thompson titled "The Buttigieg Presidential Buzz Has Hit the White House" was posted at politico.com on Nov. 25, 2021.
- An article by Ian Haworth titled "Despite Approval Rating of Just 38%, Legacy Media Pushes 'Presidential Buzz' for Mayor Pete [Buttigieg]" was posted at dailywire.com on Nov. 26, 2021.
- An article by Wayne Allyn Root titled "Get Ready for President Hillary Clinton [As Journalist Predicts the Dems Replacing Kamala Harris With Mrs. Clinton, Before They Retire Cognitively-Challenged Mr. Biden]" was posted at townhall.com on Nov. 28, 2021.
- An article by Larry Elder titled "The Kamala Conundrum—Why Dems Are Stuck With Her" was posted at townhall.com on Dec. 2, 2021.

# **Biden's mental capacity**

- An article by Amanda Prestigiacomo titled "[Fox News Political Analyst] Brit Hume: Biden 'Clearly Deteriorating'—'Clearly Senile'—Might Not Finish Term" was posted at dailywire.com on Nov. 23, 2021.
- An article by Susan Jones titled "Biden Rambles On About Valentine's Day in Visit to Troops; Then Wonders, 'Now Where Am I Supposed to Go?' " was posted at cnsnews.com on Nov. 23, 2021.
- An article by Andrew Neil titled "Joe Biden's Election Was Meant to Launch a Decade of Liberal Rule; But Crime's Spiralling Out of Control, There's a Migration Crisis—and Concerns About His Health Grow" was posted at dailymail. co.uk on Nov. 26, 2021.

- An article by Charlie Spiering titled "White House Cancels Scheduled Joe Biden Speech 15 Minutes Before It Starts" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 29, 2021.
- An article by Jack Davis titled "After Biden Takes 6-Day Vacation, Psaki Says He Can't Fit in a Visit to Grieving Families in Waukasha" was posted at westernjournal.com on Nov. 30, 2021.

## **Biden and Harris supporters and detractors**

- Looking back to October 2020, an article by Alana Mastrangelo titled "Biden Claims Trump Responsible for 220,000 [Pandemic] Deaths" was posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 22, 2020.
- An article by Hannah Bleau titled "New York Times Admits More Coronavirus Deaths Under Joe Biden 'Despite Vaccines' " was posted at breit-bart.com on Nov. 24, 2021.
- An article by Virginia Kruta titled "'Ridiculous Policies': Jim Jordan Says He'd Like to Meet the 29% of Americans Who Think Biden Is 'On the Right Track'" was posted at dailywire.com on Nov. 23, 2021.
- An article by Nikki Schwab titled "Hillary Clinton Says Ordinary Americans Just Don't Understand President Biden's 'Extraordinary Accomplishments' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 24, 2021.
- An article by Staff titled "DeSantis Slams Biden for Removing Marxist Terrorists [Communist 'Revolutionary Armed Forces of Colombia Called FARC] From Terror List: 'Will Embolden Terrorist Groups' " was posted at dailywire.com on Nov. 24, 2021.
- An article by Ben Johnson titled "An 'Obligation to Fix the Constitution': [Actress] Alyssa Milano and Democrats Team Up to Illegally Amend Our Founding Document" was posted at dailywire.com on Nov. 27, 2021.
- An article by Andrew Miller titled "Nine of 10 Most Popular Governors Are Republicans, Biden Less Popular Than Least Popular Governor" was posted at foxnews.com on Nov. 27, 2021.
- An article by Harriet Alexander and Gina Martinez titled "What's Changed, Joe? Biden Is Accused of Hypocrisy After Halting Flights From Eight African Nations to Halt Omicron Variant Despite Calling Trump 'Xenophobic' for His Chinese and European Travel Bans in 2020" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 26, 2021.
- An article by Shannon Thaler titled "'Biden a Fraud': President Is Labeled a Hypocrite by Dan Bongino for His South Africa Travel Ban After Calling Trump's [Previous] Travel Restrictions on China and Europe 'Xenophobic' "was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 27, 2021.

#### Comments about conservatives

■ An article by Peter Wade titled "Republican [Nancy Mace of South Carolina] Dismisses Vaccine on Fox News, Praises It on CNN in Breathtaking Flip Flop" was posted at rollingstone.com on Nov. 29, 2021.

■ An article by Peter Nicholas titled "Pence 2024? [If Donald Trump Officially Enters the Next Presidential Race, That Doesn't Mean His Former Vice President Will Stay Out of the Contest]" was posted at theatlantic.com on Nov. 30, 2021.

## **Trump supporters and detractors**

- Looking back to January 2021, an article by Glenn Kessler, Salvador Rizzo and Meg Kelly titled "Trump's False or Misleading Claims Total 30,573 Over Four Years" was posted at washingtonpost.com on Jan. 24, 2021.
- A video and an article by Addison Smith titled "Watch: Students Stunned by Thanksgiving Inflation, Say Americans Were Better Off Under Trump" were posted at campusreform.org on Nov. 18, 2021.
- An article by Shayna Jacobs titled "N.Y. Man Gets 19 Months for Urging Trump Supporters to Kill Lawmakers Who Backed Election Results" was posted at washingtonpost.com on Nov. 22, 2021.
- An article by Jordan Boyd titled "Obama Speechwriter [Jon Favreau] to Dems: If We Keep Comparing Republicans to Trump, We'll Get Creamed in 2022" was posted at thefederalist.com on Nov. 23, 2021.
- An article by Alex Rogers and Gabby Orr titled "Trump Pulls Strings Behind the Scenes to Help Loyal 2022 Candidates" was posted at cnn.com on Nov. 26, 2021.
- An article by Thomas Colson titled "A QAnon Follower Wrote an Open Letter to Trump Complaining That the Movement's Predictions Kept Turning Out to Be False" was posted at businessinsider.com on Nov. 30, 2021.

## Only one religion in America?

- An article by Brad Bull titled "Michael Flynn Says America Needs 'One Religion Under God' " was posted at baptistnews.com on Nov. 15, 2021.
- An article by Randall Balmer titled "No, Michael Flynn, America Doesn't Need One Religion" was posted at latimes.com on Nov. 20, 2021.
- A letter to the editor by Andrew Rubin of Los Angeles titled "If You Want 'One Nation Under One God,' Chances Are It Won't Be Your Religion [Projecting Protestantism Over Both Catholicism and Judaism—Admitting That Protestantism Disagrees About Major and Minor Tenets]" was posted at latimes.com on Nov. 28, 2021.

#### General interest

- An article titled "FAA Seeks More Than \$160,000 in Fines for Alcohol-Related Incidents on Planes" was posted at ktla.com on Nov. 22, 2021.
- An article by Trent Baker titled "Enes Kanter Calls Out 'Fake' NBA, Says League Silent on Things That Could Affect Its Business" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 24, 2021.
- An article by Adrian Horton titled "Grammy Awards: Controversial Comedians Dave Chappelle and Louis C.K. Receive Nominations" was posted at theguardian.com on Nov. 24, 2021.

- An article by Bailey Aldridge titled "Six Small Earthquakes Reported in a Week in North Carolina County, Geologists Say" was posted at newsobserver. com on Nov. 28, 2021.
- An article by Angela Wang titled "The FAA Accidently Disclosed More Than 2,000 Flight Records Associated With Jeffrey Epstein's Private Jets" was posted at businessinsider.com on Nov. 29, 2021.

\* \* \* \* \*

Isaiah 55:6-11—"Seek you the LORD while He may be found, call upon Him while He is near. Let the wicked forsake his way, and the unrighteous man his thoughts; let him return to the LORD, and He will have mercy on him; and to our God, for He will abundantly pardon. 'For My thoughts are not you thoughts, nor are your ways My ways,' says the LORD. For as the heavens are higher than the earth, so are My ways higher than your ways, and My thoughts than your thoughts. For as the rain comes down, and the snow from heaven, and do not return there, but water the earth, and make it bring forth and bud, that it may give seed to the sower and bread to the eater, so shall My word be that goes forth from My mouth; it shall not return to Me void, but it shall accomplish what I please, and it shall prosper in the thing for which I sent it."